MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

A PROPOSAL FOR REVISION

of the

REVISED STATUTES OF MAINE

ALONG THE LINES OF THE

MODEL PENAL CODE

Donald W. Perkins February 20, 1961 IV. A TABULAR COMPARISON OF THE PENALTIES

IMPOSED BY THE REVISED STATUTES OF MAINE,

THE MODEL PENAL CODE, AND THE CRIMINAL CODES

OF NEW HAMPSHIRE, VERMONT AND WISCONSIN

CONTENTS

Ch. 130.	Crimes against the Person
Ch. 131.	Crimes against Habitations, Buildings and Property 16
Ch. 132.	Larceny, Embezzlement and Receiving Stolen Goods32
Ch. 133.	Forgery, Counterfeiting, False Pretenses and Frauds 36
Ch. 134.	Crimes Against Chastity, Morality and Decency. Sunday Activities
Ch. 135.	Crimes against Public Justice and Official Duty 59
Ch. 136.	Crimes against Public Peace and Tranquillity
Ch. 137.	Crimes against Public Health, Safety and Policy
Ch. 138.	Crimes against Marital or Family Status and Children 87
Ch. 139.	Gambling, Bucket Shops, Lotteries, Beano 92
Ch. 140.	Cruelty to Animals 96
ch. 141.	Nuisances
Ch. 142.	Timber upon Rivers, Streams and Adjacent Lands 107
Ch. 143.	Crimes against the Sovereignty of the State

EXPLANATION

This tabular comparison is organized by the chapters and sections imposing criminal penalties under the RMS. The several statutes are current through their 1959 supplements. The recommendations in the righthand column are MPC type categorizations applied to the present RMS substantive provisions. The parentheses indicate those recommendations which are inconsistent with those proposed by the MPC because of the difference in the substantive provisions. F2 Ext. indicated an extended term in accord with the discussion in Section III, page 40. The comment on penalty, where present, amplifies the recommendation or its comparison with the MPC categorization. The comment on redrafting provides a guide for substantive revision. The symbols for the MPC categories are used. They are as follows: three degrees of felonies, Fl, F2, and F3; misdemeanors, M; petty misdemeanors, PM; violations, V.

Ch. 130. Crimes against the Person.

Sec. 1. Murder.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Life	Fl comment favors life. Dr. 9:201.2	(F1)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
1st. degree, death or life; 2d. degree, life or any term of years. C. 585:1	<pre>lst. degree, death or life; 2d. degree, life or any term of years. T.13:2301</pre>	lst. degree, life 2d. degree, 5-25; c. 940.01, 940.02	; yrs.
Comment: On penalty, alth as opposed to death penalty Visconsin distinction redu	nough MPC does not commit ty. On redrafting, cf. MP aces flexibility.	itself, comment favors	s life
Sec. 2. Unlawful acts	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to railroad property causing death.	Life	Cf. Dr. 9: 201.2 Fl	(F1)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 585:1	Cf. T.13:3101 Max. \$1,000 or 1-15 yrs.	Cf. C. 941.03 Max. \$2,000 or ma 10 yrs. or both	x.
	ord to extent of murder. omicides. Dr. 9:201.2, 20		with
Sec. 2. Unlawful acts	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to railroad property causing danger to life or injuring property.	Min. 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 10:5.05, Attempts F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs.	Max. 10 yrs.	Max. \$2000 or max	•

Comment: On redrafting, should distinguish attempts, bodily injury, property injury, reckless conduct. MPC Dr. 10:5.05, Dr. 11:211.1, 220.3, 211.2.

intent to murder or kill, armed with dangerous weapon.	Me. Stat. 1 - 20 yrs.	MPC Cf. F2 Dr. 9:201.2,201.10 Comment 3. p.82, Dr. 10:5.05	Rec. (F2) Ext
N.H. Cf.C.585.23	<u>Vt.</u> Cf.T.13:601	Wisc. Cf. C. 939.32,	
Max. 20 yrs.	Max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs.	attempt to murder Max. 30 yrs.	
Comment: On penalty, F2 ebut MPC contra. On redraf distinguish when so armed.	ting, MPC treats as att		
Sec. 6. Assault with intent to murder or kill, not armed with dangerous weapon.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs.	MPC F2 Dr. 9:201.2, Dr. 10:5.05	Rec. F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
manufacturated	Cf. T. 13:601	UI. U. 939.32.	
Cf. C. 585.23 Max. 20 yrs.	Cf. T. 13:601 Max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs.	Cf. C. 939.32, attempt to murder Max. 30 yrs.	
Cf. C. 585.23 Max. 20 yrs.	Max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs.	attempt to murder	Rec F2

8. Manslaughter.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
	Max. \$1,000. or max. 20 yrs.	F2 Dr. 9:201.3	(F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
1st. degmax. 30 yrs. 2d. degmax. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. or both. C.585:8,9	Max. \$1000 or 1 - 15 yrs. T. 13:2304	Max. 10 yrs. C. 940.05	

Comment: On penalty, inconsistent to extent it includes negligent homicide. On redrafting, see MPC sequence, Dr. 9:201.3, manslaughter, and 201.4, negligent homicide.

Sec. 9. Misconduct or gross neglect respecting steam in steamboats and boilers; interference with safety valve; if causes death.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 20 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 9: 201.3 F2	Rec. (F2)
N.H. Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. or both Cf. C.585:8,9	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2304 Max. \$1000 or 1 - 15 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 940.05 Max. 10 yrs.	

Comment: On penalty, inconsistent to extent it includes negligent homicide. On redrafting, see general MPC sequence Dr. 9:201.3, 201.4.

Sec. 9. Misconduct or gross neglect respecting steam in	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
steamboats and boilers; interference with safety	Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:211.1 F2	(F3)
valve; if endangers human life.		Cf. Dr. 11:211.2 M	
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:1	Cf. T. 13:3102	Cf. C. 941.03	
Max. 20 yrs.	Max. 20 yrs. if	Max. \$2000 or Max.	
Commont. On modulating soo	injured, otherwise max. 10 yrs.	10 yrs. or both	

Comment: On redrafting, see general MPC provisions distinguishing between bodily injury and reckless conduct.

Sec. 10. Rape	Me. Stat. Imprison for any term.	MPC F1 Dr. 4:207.4	Rec. (F1)
N.H. Max. 30 yrs. C. 585:16	Vt. Max. \$2000 or max. 20 yrs. or both T. 13:3201	Wisc. Max. 30 yrs. C. 944.01	
Comment: On redrafting, MPC distinguish markedly different		ly helpful and	
Sec. 11. Carnal knowledge of girls between 14 and 16 years.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 2 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4: 207.4 F3	Rec. (F3)
N.H. Max. 30 yrs. Treats as rape C. 585:16	Vt. Max. \$2000 or max. 20 yrs. or both. Treats as rape. T.13:3201	Wisc. Max. 15 yrs. C. 944.10	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC scheme for rape and	lesser offenses.	
Sec. 12. Assault with intent to commit rape; female 14 or over.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 10 yrs.	MPC F2 Dr. 4:207.4 Dr. 9:201.10 Comment 3, p. 82. Dr. 10:5.05	Rec. (F2)
N.H. Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. or both. T. 13:607	Wisc. Max. 15 yrs. as attempt. C. 939.32, 944.01	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	, MPC general scheme for r	ape and attempts.	

		And Streets on construction of advantage of advantage of advantage of the construction	
Sec. 12. Assault with intent to commit rape; female under 14 years.	Me. Stat. 1-20 years	MPC F2 Dr. 4:207.4 Dr. 9:201.10 Comment 3, p. 82 Dr. 10:5.05	Rec. (F2) Ext.
N.H. Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. or both T. 13:607	Wisc. Max. 15 yrs. as attempt. C. 939.32, 944.01	
Comment: On penalty, F2 ex distinction, but MPC contra and attempts.			
Sec. 13. Abduction of women; compels to marry or be defiled.	Me. Stat. Any term of years	MPC Cf. Dr. 4: 207.4 F2	Rec. (F2)
N.H. Cf. C. 585:19 Kidnapping	Vt. Cf. T.13:3201, rape; T13:2401, 2403, kidnapping	Wisc. Cf. C. 940.32 Max. 15 yrs.	
Comment: On redrafting, cf and omit this provision.	. MPC scheme for rape and	kidnapping, Dr. 11:2	12.1,
Sec. 13. Abduction of women; with intent to compel to marry or be defiled.	Me. Stat. 1-10 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4: 207.4. Dr. 10:5.05 F2	Rec. (F2)
N.H. Cf. C. 585:19 Kidnapping	Vt. Cf. T.13:3201, rape; T. 13:2401, 2403, kidnapping	Wisc. Cf. C. 940.32 Max. 15 yrs.	
Command. On sodmothing of	MDO 1 1-4 d	1	7

Sec. 14. Kidnapping.	Me. Stat. Life	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11: (F1) 212.1, 212.3 F1
N.H. Max. 25 yrs. If minor victim, 15 - 40 yrs. C. 585:19	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2401 - 2403. 3 degrees Death or life	Wisc. Cf. C. 940.31 3 degrees Life
Comment: On redrafting, of	. MPC scheme on kidnapping	•
Sec. 14. Kidnapping; conspiracy.	Me. Stat. Any term of years.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:212.1, (F2) 212.3. Dr. 10:5.05, attempts. F2
N.H. Max. 40 yrs. C. 585:19, 590:1	Vt. Max. \$10,000 or max. 20 yrs. T. 13:2401-2403 T. 13:1401	Wisc. Max. 30 yrs. C. 940.31, 939.31
Comment: On redrafting, om Dr. 10:5.05.		l conspiracy provision,
Sec. 15. Shipmasters, carrying apprentices and minors out of state.	Me. Stat. Max. \$200.	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11:212.4, (V) 212.3, 212.2 F3
N.H. Cf. C. 585:20 15 - 40 yrs.	Vt. Cf. T.13:2402 Max. \$10,000 or max. 30 yrs. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 940.32 Max. 15 yrs., abduction
Comment: On redrafting, of terms of kidnapping provisi consolidation with general	ons at least for minors.	ovision, but it is within Needs reconsideration and

Sec. 16. Robbery.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Any term of years	Cf. Dr. 11: 222.1 F2	(F2)
N.H. Max. 30 yrs. C. 585:18	Vt. Armed - Max. \$1000 or max. 20 yrs. Unarmed - 3-10 yrs. T. 13:603, 604	Wisc. Max. 10 yrs.; if armed, max. 30 C.943.32	yrs.
Comment: On redrafting,	cf. MPC provision for rob	bery.	
Sec. 17. Assault with intent to rob or steal; with dangerous weapon.	Me. Stat. 1-20 yrs.	MPC F2 Dr. 9:201:10 Comment 3, p. 82 Dr. 10:5.05 Dr. 11:222.1	Rec. (F2) Ext
N.H. Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:25	Vt. 3 - 10 yrs. T. 13:605	Wisc. Max. 15 yrs. Cf. 939.32, 943.3	2
	extended is needed to main ra. On redrafting, cf. MF		
Sec. 17. Assault with intent to rob or steal;	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000, or max. 10 yrs.	MPC F2 Dr. 9:201.10 Comment 3, p. 82	Rec.
without dangerous weapon.		Dr. 10:5.05 Dr. 11:222.1	

ec. 18. Mayhem.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
·	1-20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:211.1, Intentional bodily injury F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:17	7 yrs life T. 13:2701	Max. \$5000 or max. 15 yrs. or both C. 940.21	
omment: On redrafting, r. 11:211.1.	compare MPC general scher	ne for bodily injury,	
ec. 19. Assault with	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
ntent to maim; if rmed with dangerous	1-20 yrs.	Cf. Dr.11:211.1, Dr. 9:201.10,	(F2) Ext
eapon.		Comment 3, p. 82 Dr. 10:5.05; F2	
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. T. 13:602	Max. $7\frac{1}{2}$ yrs. C. 940.21, 939.32	
	extended needed to maintantification, cf. MPC coverage		
	эмдэгих р _{ан} дэгүүүний шаран шарын балахарарагын шаруу б <mark>алахаруу даны б</mark> аруудаган үчүгүй	MPC	Doo
ec. 19. Assault with	Me. Stat.	PIFO	Rec.
ntent to maim; of not	Max. \$1,000. or	Cf. Dr. 11:211.1	-
ntent to maim; of not rmed with dangerous	\$2000 Control State Street Str	e-regulations	
ec. 19. Assault with ntent to maim; of not rmed with dangerous eapon.	Max. \$1,000. or	Cf. Dr. 11:211.1 Dr. 9:201.10 Comment 3, p. 82 Dr. 10:5.05	(F2)

white contributes of the contribute Section 1995 to 19		
Sec. 20. Assault with intent to commit other felony.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 5 yrs.	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 9:201.10, F3 Comment 3, pg. 82, Dr. 10:5.05
N.H. Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Vt. None	Wisc. C. 939.32 Treats as attempt
Comment: On Redrafting, unreserved the		. Attempt of the
Sec. 21. Assault, and assault and battery; not of aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 6 mo. or both.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:211.1, (M) Dr. 9:201.10, Comment 3, pg. 82, Dr. 10:5.05; F2 to M
N.H. Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. C. 585:21	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1021 Breach of peace incl. assaults Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	Wisc. Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 940.20, battery
Comment: On redrafting, Cf. and the coverage discussed		
Sec. 21. Assault, and assault and battery; if of aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 5 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:211.1, (F3) Dr. 9:201:10, Comment 3, p. 82, Dr.10:5.05; F2 to M
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs. or both C. 585:22	Vt. Cf. T.13:1021 Breach of peace incl. assaults Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	Wisc. Max. \$2500 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 940.22, aggravated battery
Comment: On redrafting, cf and the coverage discussed:	. MPC scheme for bodily in in Dr. 9:210.10, Comment 3	

Sec. 22. Sending or causing to be sent any	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
comb or infernal machine; if any person injured.	Any term of years	Cf. Dr. 11: 211.2 F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	Max. 10 yrs. C. 940.23	
Comment: On redrafting, condity injury, and causing Sec. 22. Sending or causing to be sent any comb or infernal machine; if explosion but no person injured.			Rec (F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:1	None	Cf. attempt 5 yrs., etc.	
Comment: On redrafting, condily injury, and causing	-		tempt
Gec. 22-A. False report	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:211.3, max. F3	Rec. F3
	max. 5 yrs. or both	Cf. Dr. 6:208.23	
N.H. Cf. C. 572:49			

On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme.

Comment:

	na a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a	agyari mendagan kanyari serulpatah patah pangan perusi di alam pang Maganda ang pangan milihinda an ataw	المنطقة المراجعة المتناقبة والمتناقبة والمتنا
Sec. 23. Possession of bomb or infernal machine.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 15 yrs. or both.	MPC None	Rec. (F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	attempt of Sec. 22 of thi	is chapter.	
Sec. 24. Conspiracies to prosecute an innocent person.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 5 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 6: 208.24, Dr. 10:5.05	Rec. F3
N.H. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 572:46, threat to prosecute; blackmail	Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. T. 13:1701, threat to accuse or extort	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.30, three to accuse of crime Max. \$2000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	eats
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC analagous provisions		
Sec. 25. Conspiracies in other cases	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 10 yrs.	MPC Dr. 10:5.05	Rec. (F2)
N.H. C. 590:1, as principal	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1401, certain violent crimes, Max. \$10,000 or max. 20 yrs.	Wisc. As principal, but if life, then max. 30 yrs. C. 939.32	
Comment: On redrafting, MPC	covers within provision	for inchoate crimes.	

jatikan katak kuthuurna kuu mga, aja ali kaapitan maan kittiin tiidig kalifikutaan ka kirsii jooguluu kittiine a kannan yo ja	· ····································	nagari quaghquanra-an ayun kinin da kalikumpahan da kankhirahda magaquan an danggay angantad hayenda kinibungsapira a
Sec. 26. Preventing, by threats, any person from entering or leaving employment; maintaining of black-list.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 2 yrs.	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11: M 211.3
N.H. Cf. C. 572:35 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr.	Vt. Cf. T. 13:931, 932. Max. \$500 or max. 1 year.	Wisc. Cf. unfair labor practices, C. 111.06, 111.14. Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both
Comment: On redrafting, cf relations and MPC general cr		r provision on labor
Sec. 27. Threatening communication; written or oral.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs. or both	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11: (M) 211.3
N.H. Cf. C. 572:46, blackmail Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1701, extortion. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.30 Max. \$2000 or max. 5 yrs. or both Cf. C. 943.31, max.\$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC scheme and consolida	te with Sec. 28 of this
Sec. 27. Threatening communication; written and anonymous.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1500. or max. 10 yrs. or both.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11: (F3) 211.3 Max. F3
N.H. Cf. C. 572:46, blackmail Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1701, extortion Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.30 Max. \$2000 or max. 5 yrs. or both. Cf. C. 943.31, max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both.
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC scheme and consolida	te with Sec. 28 of this

		ny dra han katikagai ni spirijanjan godi sagikaf gun khibipahariya, a a awal Wilma i khib, adiya ka a sadikatak
Sec. 27. Threatening communication; if against person or property or family of public official	Me. Stat. Max. 15 yrs.	MPC Rec. Dr. 8: (F3) 208.11 F3
N.H. Cf. C. 572:46 blackmail Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Vt. Cf. T.13:3001, impeding public officer; max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.30 Max. \$2000 or max. 5 yrs. or both. Cf. C.943.31, max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both
Comment: On redrafting, cf	, MPC scheme and consolida	te with Sec. 28 of this
Sec. 28. Threats to accuse or injure, with intent to extort or compel; if aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 2 yrs.	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11: (F3) 211.3 Max. F3
N.H. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 572:46, blackmail	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. T. 13:1701, extortion	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.30, max. \$2000 or max. 5 yrs. or both. C. 943.31, max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both
Comment: On redrafting, cf this chapter.	. Wisc. scheme and consoli	date with Sec. 27. of
Sec. 28. Threats to accuse or injure, with intent to extort or compel; if not of aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 11 mos.	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11: (M) 211.3 Max. F3
N.H. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both. C. 572:46, blackmail	Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. T. 13:1701, extortion	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.30, max. \$2000 or max. 5 yrs. or both. C. 943.31, max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both
Comment: On redrafting, cf this chapter.	. Wisc. scheme and consoli	date with Sec. 27 of

Wantstrook kassilatikassi yigangi siri oo goga da Wantstooksi kassilatika ka k	I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I	a description and description of the second sec	ورستان ومناوات والمتاوات والمتاوات والمتاوات
Sec. 29. Maliciously vex- ing or tormenting another by a person more than 16 years of age; if aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 570:2 Max. \$25 or max. 6 mos. or both	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1306, \$5-\$100 or max. 1 yr. or both. Cf. T. 13:1305, Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 947.01 Max. \$100 or max. 30 days	
Comment: On redrafting, co	onsolidate into one misdemo	eanor.	
Sec. 29. Maliciously vexing or tormenting another by a person more than 16 years of age; if not aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100 or max. 11 mos.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 570:2 Max. \$25 or max. 6 mos. or both	Vt. Cf. T. 3:1306, \$5-\$100 or max. 1 yr. or both. Cf. T.13:1305, Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 947.01 Max. \$100 or max. 30 days	
Comment: On penalty, to mai On redrafting, consolidate.	ntain statutory distinction	on, but unnecessary.	
Sec. 30. Libel.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1000 and max. 1 yr.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. None	Vt. Cf. T. 13:802, defaming court judge. Max. \$200	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 942.01	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	. Wisc. provision.		

Sec. 33. Publication of any false or libelous	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
statement.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos. or both.	None	(M)
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	Cf. C. 942.01 Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, Wisc. provision.	consolidate with Sec. 30 of	this chapter as does	ŧ
Sec. 35. Publishing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
lists of debtors.	Civil liability to victim of \$25 - \$100.	None	V
<u>N. H.</u>	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: None			
Sec. 36. False reports concerning banks, loan and building associations and insurance companies.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 11 mos. or both.	MPC None	Rec M
N.H. \$200 - \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 572:47	Vt. None	Wisc. Cf. C. 942.01 Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both	
c. 572:47	f. scope of Wisc. provision.	max. 1 yr. or both	

Ch. 131. Crimes against Habitations, Buildings and Property.

	od announced translational participations of translational district participation and ways through participation and district participations and translational district participation and district participation and district participation and dist	and the second second procedure the second s	
Sec. 1.Burning of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
dwelling houses; to own or other with intent to burn.	1 - 20 yrs.	Dr. 11: 220.1 F2	(F2)
N.H. Max. 30 yrs. C. 584.1	Vt. Max. \$2000 or 2 - 10 yrs. T. 13:502	Wisc. Max. 15 yrs. C. 943.02	
Comment: On penalty, MPC to 20 yrs. for those of darscheme.			
Sec. 1. Burning of	Me. Stat.	MPC .	Rec.
dwelling houses; to own and thereby endangering other.	1 - 20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: 220.1 F2	(F2)
N.H. None	Vt. Max. \$1000 or 1 - 5 yrs. Tr. 13:503	Wisc. None	
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. MPC scheme and consoli	date.	
Sec. 1. Burning of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
dwelling house; if results in death.	Life	Cf. Dr. 9: 201.2 F1	(F1)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Life or death C. 585:1, 1st deg. murder	Death or life T. 13:501 1st deg. murder	5 - 25 yrs. C. 940.02 2nd deg. murder	
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. MPC coverage within se	ection on homicides.	

Sec. 2. Burning of public and private buildings; at night.	Me. Stat. Any term of years.	MPC Dr. 11:220.1 F2	Rec. (F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 584:2	Max. \$1000 or 1 - 5 yrs. T. 13:503	Max. 15 yrs. C. 943.02	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC scheme and consolid	ate.	
Sec. 2. Burning of public and private buildings; in	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
daytime or without curtilage of and without endangering dwelling.	1-10 yrs.	Dr. 11:220.1 F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 584:2	Max. \$1000 or 1 - 5 yrs. T. 13:503	Max. 15 yrs. C. 943.02	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC scheme and consolid	ate.	
Sec. 3. Burning of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
other buildings, vessels, bridges, etc.	1 - 10 yrs.	Dr. 11:220.1 F2	(F2)
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 584:2, other buildings	1 - 5 yrs. T. 13:503	Max. 15 yrs, buildings Max. 3 yrs. or \$1000 o both, other property C. 943.03	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC scheme and consolid	ate.	

Sec. 4. Assault with intent to commit arson;	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
with dangerous weapon.	1 - 20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: 220.1 F2	(F2) Ext.
N.H. Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Vt. Cf. via attempt analysis Max. 5 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. via attempt analysis Max. 7½ yrs.	
Comment: On penalty, F2 experience of the contraction of the comment 3, p. 82, for explain the comment 3, p. 82, for explain the comment 3, p. 82, for explain the comment and	, cf. MPC approach via a		
Sec. 4. Assault with	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
intent to commit arson; if not armed with dan- gerous weapon.	Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: 220.1 F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Cf. via attempt analysis Max. 5 yrs.	Cf. via attempt analysis Max. 7½ yrs.	
Comment: On redrafting, comment 3, p. 82, for explanation	f. MPC attempt approach. anation.	See Dr. 9:201.10,	
Sec. 5. Burning of produce, trees, etc.	Me. Stat. 1 - 3 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11: 220.3, criminal mischief Max. F3	Rec. (F3)
N.H. Max. 3 yrs. C. 584:3	Vt. Max. \$500 or 1-3 yrs. T. 13:504	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both C. 943.03	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	C. MPC scheme and consol	idate.	

Sec. 7. Burning	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
property for insurance.	1 - 20 yrs.	Dr. 11:220.1 F2	F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 584:4	Max. \$500 or 1 - 5 yrs. T. 13:506	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or bot C. 943.04	h
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC scheme and consolida	ate.	
Sec. 8. Burglary.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Any term of years.	Dr. 11:221.1 F2	(F2)
N.H. Max. 25 yrs. C. 583:1 Comment: On redrafting, cf	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 15 yrs. or both T 13:1201 C. MPC provision.	Wisc. Max. 10 yrs. C. 943.10	
Good O. Parentoner	Ma Chah	MDC	Poo
Sec. 9. Burglary with explosives.	<u>Ме. Stat.</u> 20 - 40 yrs.	MPC Dr. 11:221.1 F2	Rec. (F2) Ext.
N.H. Ranging from 5-30 yrs. to 20-30 yrs. C. 583:8	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1601 Max. \$1000 or max. 20 yrs.	Wisc. Max. 20 yrs. C. 943.10	

Comment: On penalty, F2 extended is necessary to maintain distinction drawn in statute, but MPC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC provision.

Sec. 10. Assault with intent to commit	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
burglary; if armed with dangerous weapon.	1 - 20 yrs.	Dr. 11:221.1 Dr. 10:5.05 F2	(F2) Ext.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	3 - 10 yrs. T. 13:605	Max. 10 yrs. via attempt analysis C. 943.10	

Comment: On penalty, F2 extended necessary to maintain Maine statutory distinction, but MFC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC provison and approach via attempt. See Dr. 9:201.10, Comment 3, p. 82, for explanation.

alampatapuna irakalilikkistorapungaaniristorik ejintongapunkist _{ora} ngani benerungganatasan diantunaran pan <u>um</u> a	one principal similarge principal principante principante principal principal similarge principal similarg	onittäänet markattairin myytäitymmyörö täättyyten ja	
Sec. 10. Assault with intent to commit	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
burglary; if not armed with dangerous weapon.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 10 yrs.	Dr. 11:221.1 Dr. 10:5.05 F2	(F2)
N.H. Max. 20 yrs. C. 585:23	Vt. 2 - 7 yrs. T. 13:607	Wisc. Max. 10 yrs. via attempt analysis C. 943.10	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision and approach via attempt. See Dr. 9:201.10, Comment 3, p. 82, for explanation.

Sec. 11. Breaking and entering with intent to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
commit a felony or any larceny; person put in fear.	1 - 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: 221.1	(F2)
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 583:4 Max. 5 yrs.	Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. T. 13:1202	Cf. C. 943.10 Max. 10 yrs.	

Comment: On penalty, to maintain Maine statutory distinction need F2. On redrafting, cf. MPC provision for burglary, attempt, etc.

Ellennes-milk bless prop, freedom/rep-silled rendillelt mrodischlades grandlichen diffinkal fraedom/reprodukter program gegebe	AND AN ALT THE STREET S	er beddigt Englyggen der Dengligheid all der Servicklijke beliebt engeliebt engeliebt.	
Sec. 11. Breaking and entering with intent to commit a felony or any larceny; if no person put in fear.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:221.1, F3; Dr. 10:5.05 F2	Rec. (F3)
N.H. Max. 5 yrs. C. 583:4	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. T. 13:1202	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.10 Max. 10 yrs.	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	-	lary, attempt, etc.	
Sec. 13. Willful injuries	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to public and utility properties in general.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 3 yrs.	Dr. 11:220.3 F3	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 572:3	None	Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both. If value more than \$1000, then max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 943.01	•
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC general provision.		
Sec. 14. Tapping or interfering with apparatus used in furnishing gas, electricity or water.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 11 mos. or both	MPC Dr. 11:220.3 If damage \$100- \$5000 M	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 572:3, general prov. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Vt. Max. \$20 or max. 90 da. or both T 13:3730	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf consolidate Secs. 13 - 18 of		rage up to F3 and	

Sec. 15. Injury to, or interference with apparatus	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
used in furnishing gas, electricity or water.	Max. \$100. or max. 11 mos. or both.	Dr. 11:220.3 If less than \$5000, M	(M)
N.H. Cf. C. 572:3, general prov. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Vt. Cf. T.13:3781, gas pipes, max. \$100 or 1 yr. or both. Cf. T. 13:3782, Max. \$300 or 2 yrs. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision and coverage up to F3 and consolidate Secs. 13 - 18 of this chapter.

Sec. 16. Injuring or interfering with telegraph or telephone lines.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or 11 mos. or both.	MPC Dr. 11:220.3 If less than \$5000, M	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 572:3, general prov. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T. 30:258	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. if damage less than \$1000 C. 943.01	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision and coverage up to F3 and consolidate Secs. 13 - 18 of this chapter.

Sec. 17. Malicious	Me. Stat.	MPC Rec.
injury; tampering with; setting in motion any railroad car.	Max. \$500. or max. 2 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3. (M) If damage \$100 - \$5000, M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.
Cf. C. 572:3, general prov. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	None	Cf. C. 943.01, general prov. Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both. If value more than \$1000, max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision and coverage up to F3 and consolidate Secs. 13 - 18 of this chapter.

<u>kenyinnen menyinnen sisionin menindinen maa menindun menyinny maabalingoo midilikata</u> , ilayinnen menyinnyi	- militaristykuus yaasikalissaliisi Pauri karminapiinkaisi Maraman ya kasuunisi Historia myön ya saasya kaliku	a orași delibratura de la companie d	
Sec. 18. Willful removal of waste from journal	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
boxes of railroad vehicles.	Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: 220.3	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:3 Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs. T. 13:3104	None	
Comment: On redrafting, consolidate Secs. 13 - 18		rage up to F3 and	,
Sec. 19. Willful destruction of, or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
injury to baggage.	Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr.	Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$100 - \$5000 M	(M)
N.H.	V.t.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 377:17, reckless handling Max. \$20 or max. 6 mos. or both	Cf. T.13:3721, injury to chattels. Done openly - Max. \$200 or 6 mos. Done secretly- Max. \$300 or 3 yrs. or 1	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, comischief and consolidate.	over with general MPC provi	sion for criminal	
Sec. 20. Interference,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
removal or destruction of transit points.	Max. \$25. or max. 30 days.	Cf. Dr.11:220.3 Value \$25-\$100 PM	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:25 Max. \$20 or max. 6 mos.	Cf. T. 13:3730 Max. \$20 or 90 days or both	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, c	over with general provision	n of MPC for criminal	

kanka magkawangagaan konsumagaa anatawa kankana kahabangan ka angan gaabana kalabana terdakan kankan kankan ka	manan kat disebutar reser katikan 1 ₀₋₁₁ yan disebutar kati disebutak katika katika katika katika katika katika	T GOTTON	co-pin-ma-si descar-i edella:
Sec. 21. Malicious injuries to monuments, landmarks, guideboards, lamps.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. and max. 1 yr.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$100- \$5000 M	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:25 Max. \$20 or max. 6 mos. or both	Cf. T.13:3730 Max. \$20 or max. 90 days or both	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, comischief and consolidate.	over with general MPC pr	rovision for criminal	
Sec. 23. Wanton injury to books, pictures, statues, etc.	Me. Stat. Max. \$50. or max. 3 mos.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$25 - \$100 PM	Rec. (PM)
N.H. Max. \$300 C. 572:42	Vt. \$5 - \$1000 T. 13:3731	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, mischief and consolidate.	cf. with general MPC pro	ovision for criminal	
Sec. 24. Mooring vessels	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
or rafts to buoys or beacons and for destroying them; mooring.	\$50 .	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage under \$25 V	(V)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 270:26	None	Cf. C. 30.065 Max. \$50 or max. 90 days	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision for criminal mischief.

Sec. 24. Mooring vessels or rafts to buoys or beacons and for destroying them; destroying.	Me. Stat. \$100. and 3 mos.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$25-\$100 PM	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 270:26	Vt. Cf. T.13:3721 Openly - Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. Secretly - Max. \$300 or max. 3 yrs. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 30.065 Max. \$50 or max. 90 days	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision for criminal mischief or cf. Wisc. consolidation in a separate section.

Sec. 25. Unlawful taking and use of boats, vehicles, aircraft or draft animals.	Me. Stat. Max. \$300. or max. 11 mos.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4:206.6 Theft scheme PM	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 572:45	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:2505	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 942.23	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC coverage within theft scheme. Treats as PM, but if a serious deprivation, then as theft.

	erin and and the state of the special of the special of the special sp	manus manus manus de la	كتابات ومستوليد والمختبسين شمرسي
Sec. 26. Unlawful injuring of or tampering	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
with vehicles.	Max. \$200. or max. 3 mos. or both.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$25-\$100 PM	(PM)
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Openly-Max. \$200 or 6 mos. T 13:3721 Secretly-Max. \$300 or 3 yrs. or both	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, of consolidate.	. MPC provision of criminal	mischief and	

Sec. 26. Unlawful injuring of or tampering	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
with vehicles; second conviction.	\$200 \$500. or max. 11 mos. or both.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$25-\$100 PM	(M)
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Openly - Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. Secretly - Max. \$300 or max. 3 yrs. or both T. 13:3721	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	

Comment: On penalty, to maintain Maine statutory distinction, but MPC scheme provides this anyway via extended term, Dr. 4:6.09. On redrafting, consolidate within MPC criminal mischief.

Sec. 27. Unlawful taking of saddled or harnessed horse.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 3 mos.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4:206.6 (PM) If not great deprivation PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.
Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. C. 572:45	None	None

Comment: On redrafting, cf. and consolidate within MPC theft scheme.

Sec. 28. Driving nails, spikes, etc., in logs intended for manufacture.	Me. Stat. \$100 \$500. and 1 - 5 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage less than	Rec. (F3)
N. II	, ,	\$5000 F3	
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 572:35	Vt. Max. \$300 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:3608	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme for criminal mischief and consolidate.

and the second structure of the second secon	and the second s	<u>Managamunuk Papamatandandaninin-re basa-da-dahan papa-da-dahan papa-da-dahan papa-da-dahan</u>	of the contract of the contrac
Sec. 29. Injuring or cutting loose booms,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
rafts, vessels or boats.	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$100 - \$5000 M	(M)
N.H. None	Vt. Cf. T. 13:3721 Openly - Max. \$200 or Max. 6 mos. Secretly - Max. \$300 or max. 3 yrs. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	. MPC scheme for criminal m	nischief and consolio	date.
Sec. 30. Damages to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
fruit gardens.	\$20. and not less than 30 days; in default of payment 2 days per dollar	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$25 - \$100 PM	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 572:7	Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. T. 13:3604	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC scheme for criminal r	nischief and consoli	date.
Sec. 31. Protection of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
rhododendron maximum linnaeus and kalmia latifolia linnaeus.	Max. \$100.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage less than \$25 - V	(V)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:7 Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both	\$10 each cutting T. 13:3614	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC scheme for criminal	mischief and consol	idate.

Sec. 32. Malicious	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
damage to ice upon any waters by self or another.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr.11:220.3 Damage \$100 - \$5000 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 C. 572:26	None	None	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme for criminal mischief and consolidate.

	فالتبديرين استبعد المسول والباري المربور استبها والمستبين استنقالها وبيهوا ويسهر ويسرو	المستورة منين المستوردة لمستور المستورين المستور المستورية	فترثبونه التكامع ويستان فعربي احداد
Sec. 33. Malicious damage to trees, fences,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
gates, signs or produce.	Max. \$100. and max. less than 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$100- \$5000 M	(M)
N.H. Max. \$100 or max. l yr. or both C. 572:14 Also cf. C.572:12	Vt. Signs-Max. \$20 or 90 da. or both T.13:3730 Fruit trees-Max. \$100 or 1 yr. T. 13:3603	Wisc. Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both if dam below \$1000 C. 943.01	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme for criminal mischief and consolidate.

Sec. 34. Advertising on fences, rocks, etc.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
on londer, rooms, coo.	\$5 \$20. per offense	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage under \$25 V	V
N $_{ullet}$ H $_{ullet}$	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$25 C. 57:43	\$10 T. 13:303	None	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. general MPC provision on criminal mischief.

Sec. 35. Wearing of Me. spiked boots and shoes in public places. \$1 -	Stat. \$10	MPC	Rec.
snoes in public places. #1 -	ΦTO	U+ D- 11.000 0	τ <i>τ</i>
		Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage under \$25 V	V
N.H. Vt.		Wisc.	
	T. 13:3703 fine \$2	Cf. C. 943.01 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC	scheme for criminal m	ischief and consolid	ate.
	Stat.	MPC	Rec.
lands appurtenant to certain state institu- Max. tions. 3 mo	\$50. or max. s.	Cf. Dr.11:221.2, criminal trespass	PM
N.H. Vt.		Wisc.	
Cf. C. 539:5 Cf. Max. \$100 or max. \$5 - 3 mos.	T. 13:3702 \$50	None	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC element of aggravation to achieve		respass and include	this
Sec. Me.	Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H. Vt.		Wisc.	
Comment:			

nasi Perandan penganan pengahangkan pengangan pengangan pengangan pengangan pengangan pengangan pengangan pengangan	аматультарінатірійлікаті інда едіттерікі бультуратультатітіна адардықтар адартарының і факелійнің іменатин кібатендетте т	والبارات والمتحرب ومسير والمسار والمتحرب والمتحرب والمتحرب والمتحرب والمتحرب والمتحرب والمتحرب	
Sec. 38. Trespasses	Me. Stat.	MPC 1	Rec.
on improved lands.	Max. \$100. and max. 90 days	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3, Dr. 10:5.05 Dr. 11:221.2	(M4)
N.H. Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 572:7	Vt. Cf. T. 13:3721 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. Attempt - \$100 or 3 mos.	Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both, crimina damage to property. attempt - \$100 or 3 or both. C. 943.01	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. and attempt thereto and also		ns on criminal mischie	f
Sec. 39. Trespass on com-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
mercial or residential property. 39-A. Adds dwelling, camp, cottage, or locked building.	•	Cf. Dr. 11:221.2 If breaks in PM	(PM)
N.H. Cf. C. 572:19 Obstructing private ways Max. \$50	Vt. None	Wisc. \$200 or 6 mos. or bo Criminal trespass to dwellings C. 943.14	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC provision and consol	idate.	
Sec. 40. Trespass by	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
entering or passing over enclosed or cultivated land after being for- bidden.	Max. \$20.	Cf. Dr. 11:221.2 V	V
N.H. Max. \$50 or max. 6 mos. C. 572:15	Vt. None	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.13 Max. \$50 or max. 30 days	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC provision and conso	lidate.	

Sec. 41. Trespass on imber or wood	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
standing.	Max. \$100. and max. 2 mos.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage \$25-\$100 PM	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 539:1 civil remedy 5 times value	None	Cf. C. 26.04, 25.1 \$10-\$50 or 10-30 da	
Comment: On redrafting, regulatory chap		Jisc. includes this withi	in
Sec. 43 Wild bees	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
protected.	\$10 \$50.	None	v
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 440:10 \$50 each offense	Cf. T.10:3641 3642 \$25	None	
Comment: None			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
N.H.	VT.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 132. Larceny, Embezzlement and Receiving Stolen Goods.

Sec. 1. Larceny;	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
\$100.	1 - 5 years	Dr. 4:206.15 \$50 - \$500 M \$500 or over -F3	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 582:3	Max. \$500 or max. 10 yrs. or both T. 13:2501	Value \$100 - \$2500 Max. \$5000 or 5 yr both. Value over 8 max. \$10,000 or 19 or both.	rs. or \$2500,
Comment: On redrafting,	cf. MPC gradations.		
Sec. 1. Larceny;	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
value less than	Max. \$100. or max. 6 mos. or both.	Dr. 4:206.15 \$50 - \$500 - M Under \$50 - PM	(M)
N.H. Value \$50 - \$100 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 582:3 Value under \$50. max \$200 or 6 mos. C.582		Wisc. Max. \$200 or 6 mo or both C. 943.20	S.
Comment: On redrafting	, cf. MPC gradations,		
Sec. 2. Larceny from	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
the person.	Max. \$500. or max. 6 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 4:206.3 205.15	(F3)
N.H. Max. 7 yrs. C. 582:1	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 10 yrs. or both T. 13:2503	Wisc. Value less than \$ max. \$5000 or 5 y both. Value more \$2500, max. 15 yr	rs. or than

Sec. 3. Larceny by night	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
in a dwelling house, or at any time breaking and entering certain other buildings, vessel or railroad car; at night	1-15 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:221.1 F2	(F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 583:2 Max. 5 yrs.	Cf. T. 13:1202 Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Cf. C. 943.0 Max. 10 yrs.	
Comment: On redrafting, cf in schemes make comparison	. MPC burglary sequence it to other states of little	Dr. 11:221.1. Variati e assistance.	ons
Sec. 3. Larceny in a	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
dwelling house, etc. In day.	Max. \$1,000 or max. 6 yrs.	Dr. 11:221.1 F3	(F)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 583:3,4 Max. 5 yrs.	Cf. T. 13:2501 Max. \$500 or max. 10 yrs. or both	Cf. C. 943.0 Max. 10 yrs.	
Comment: See above comment			
Sec. 4. Larceny at a fire.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
TTI.6.	Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 4: 206.15	(F3
<u>N.H.</u>	Vt.	Wisc.	

Comment: On redrafting, compare MPC and Wisc. alternatives.

Sec. 10. thief.	Common	Me. Stat. 1 - 15 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4:206.15, 6.07	Rec. (F2)
N.H. None		Vt. None	Wisc. None	

Comment: On redrafting, unnecessary with MPC scheme since accomplished by extended term provisions for those showing extensive criminality, etc.

Sec. 10-A. Willful concealment of merchandise.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 6 mos. or both.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4: 206.1, 206.15	Rec.
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both. C. 582:15	Cf. T. 13:2508	Cf. C. 943.20 General theft provision	

Comment: On redrafting, consider desirability of inclusion within theft provision and gradation of penalties.

taren erantu aran gurtabilarrak erantu Araban erantu aran erantu akan baken erantu birak erantu birak erantu b	and the same of th		والمستفارية والأعلام والأعلام
Sec. 11. Buying, receiving or aiding to conceal stolen property; if value does not exceed \$100.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 6 mos.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4:206.8 206.15,	Rec.
		6.08	
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
C. 582:10 General theft prov.	T. 13:2561 General theft prov.	C. 943.34	

Comment: On redrafting, draft within general theft provision as MPC and other states.

المستقيب المستحد فلتأن است المستودة والمستحدة والمستحدة والمستحدة والمستحدة المتراوية والمستحدة والمستحدد	a mangangan sa majahan mangan sa sa mangangan sa sa mangangan mangangan mangangan sa mangangan sa mangangan sa		
Sec. 11. Buying, receiving or aiding to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
conceal stolen property; if value exceeds \$100.	Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 4:206.8 206.15, 6.08	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
C. 582:10 General theft provision	T. 13:2561 General theft provision	C. 943.34	
Comment: On redrafting, of other states.	raft within general theft	provision as MPC and	
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
AN 8-24.60 Americal and Annual an	<u> </u>	(V, L. D. O o secular adapting of human	
Comment:			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 133. Forgery, Counterfeiting, False Pretenses and Frauds.

Sec. 1. Forgery.	Me. Stat.	MPC.	Rec
	Max. 10 yrs.	F2 Dr. 11-223.1	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 7 yrs.	\$1,000. or 10 yrs.	\$500 or 10 yrs.	
C. 581.1 Comment: On drafting, cf. M	T. 13-1801	c. 943.38	
C. 581.1 Comment: On drafting, cf. M Gec. 4. Making or	T. 13-1801		Rec
C. 581.1 Comment: On drafting, cf. M	T. 13-1801 PC categorization.	c. 943.38	Rec.
C. 581.1 Comment: On drafting, cf. Making or lassuing false certificates of stock, or pledging genu-	T. 13-1801 PC categorization. Me. Stat. Max. \$1000. and	C. 943.38 MPC F2	Water State of State

Comment: On drafting, cf. MPC categorization and consolidate with Sec. 1.

Sec. 5. Counterfeiting or forgery of public securities, bank bills or coin, etc.	Me. Stat. Life or any term of years.	MPC F2 Dr. 11-223.1	Rec. (F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Bank notes 20 yrs. Coins 10 yrs. C. 581.4, 581.8	14 yrs. and \$1,000. T. 13-1804	10 yrs. or \$5,000. or both C. 943.38	

Comment: On drafting, cf. MPC categorization, and consolidate with Sec. 1.

gan annythinterang digniminanteriologischen Stephenster dignimina für förstella syndiminanteriologische samman	والمراقة	akkini principlek (akt dipa tiliplek tilaplek tilaplek tilapraktini paramini, arramini, ipa unitali ipa uni, a	ويوون المحاورية أمعاني المحارية ومحارية
Sec. 6. Illegal possession of counterfeits, uttering.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or max. 3 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 11:223.1 F2	Rec. (F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 581:5	Max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs. T. 13:1802	Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 943.38	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.		by seriousness of sub	oject,
Sec. 6. Illegal posses- sion of counterfeits,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
uttering; second offense or three offenses in one term of court.	3 - 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr.11:223.1 F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 581:5	Max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs. T. 13:1802	Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 943.38	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. subject, rather than role.		by seriousness of	
Sec. 7. Counterfeiting	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
foreign coin for exportation.	1-10 yrs.	Dr. 11:223.1 F2	(F2)
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Max. 20 yrs. C. 581:4	Max. \$1000 and max. 14 yrs. T. 13:804	Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 943.38	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	. MPC scheme and consolida	te.	

Sec. 8. Manufacture or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
possession of implements and materials for counterfeiting.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 3 yrs.	Dr. 11:223.1 and inchoate crimes, Dr. 10:5.05	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 581:6	Max. \$1000 and max. 14 yrs. T. 13:1807	Max. 5 yrs. C. 943.38 and attempt provision	
Comment: On redrafting, cf inchoate crimes, discussed			on for
Sec. 11. Cheating by	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
false pretenses.	Max. \$500. or max. 7 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 4:206.2 Treats as theft Max. F3	(F3)
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. 7 yrs. C.580:1. Value less than \$100 max. double value and 6 mos. C. 580:4	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. if value more than \$25. T. 13:2002	Wisc. Max. 15 yrs. C. 943.20 Treats as theft	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC and Wisc. and include	le within theft provi	sion.
Sec. 12. Uttering fraudu-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
lent receipts of delivery or deposit of goods, bonds or securities.	1 - 10 yrs.	Dr. 11:223.1 F2	(F2)
N.H. Max. 7 yrs. C. 581:1 General prov.	Vt. Max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs. T. 13:1801 General provision	Wisc. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 943.38 General provision	
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. MPC scheme and consolid	late.	

ec. 13. False statements	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
n writing for purpose of btaining credit	Max. \$1,000. or max. 11 mos.	Dr. 2:206.24 M	(M)
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. l yr. or both C. 580:23,24,25,26	Vt. Max. \$1000 or 1 yr. or both. T. 13:2006, 2007, 2008, 2009	Wisc. Max. \$2500 or max. 3 yrs. or both C. 943.39, fraudule writings generally	ent
omment: On redrafting, cf.	coverage of MPC and Wisc.	provisions.	
ec. 14. Issuing a	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
raddio oncon.	Max. \$1,000 or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr. 2:206.22 PM	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
C. 582:12 Treats as larceny or attempted larceny	Cf. T.13:2006 - 2009. False statement of financial ability. Max. \$1000 or 1 yr. or both	Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. C. 943.24	
omment: On penalty, switch f. MPC process in Dr. 2:206 r. 4:206.2. Assuming this rs adequate.	.22 and comments thereto a	nd related coverage	of
ec. 17. Procuring of oney under false pretenses	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
of physical defects.	Max. 90 days	Cf. Dr. 4:206.2 206.15, theft	ΡM
	Vt.	Wisc.	
N.H.	- Constructive Construction of the Constructio		

والمستقيسي است استعوانا فالمساح المناسية المستوانية والمستوانية والمناطقة والمناسبة والمستوانية والمستوانية والمستوانية	na kanajutikutos tupupuki tupupuki kantikupus kantikupus tuka kupula Tatakokiso tupu kumasiis asidikusiiktoi po	متفضله القصاريين فحصوالفاران والمواريس والمجاهلة والمواردة والمؤاز والمؤاز المدوريس أحمر والمواردة والمواردة	-4-4
Sec. 18. False representations of stand-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
ard for sale of sterling and coin silver articles.	Max. \$100. for each offense	Cf. Dr. 2:206.2lı M	(M)
and coin silver articles.	each offense	PI.	
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC provision's broad o	coverage.	
Sec. 19. Securing false	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
registration, etc., of domestic animals.	Max. \$300. or max. 90 days or both.	Cf. Dr. 6:20 6. 22 PM	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200 C. 580:8	Max. \$300 T. 13:2012	lst.offMax. \$200 or mos. or both subs.off\$200-\$500 or 30 days-6 mos. or both C. 95.12, 95.69	r
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC general provision,		
Sec. 20. Entering for	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
premiums any horse that has been disguised, etc.	Max. \$500. or max. 6 mos.	Cf. Dr. 11:223.9 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$100 - \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. C. 284:37	Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. T. 13:2013	Max. \$1000 or 1-3; C. 94.12, 94.77	yrs.
Comment: On redrafting, of	. MPC general provision.		

	Analysis and analysis and analysis and a supplementation of the su	والمرابع فاستحصان والمتوافظ استجالتها واستعلى والمتوافظ والمتوافز والمتوافز والمتوافز والمتوافز والمتوافز والمتوافز والمتوافز	أعجمه إسباء بسيدانيه اللبية
Sec. 21. Gross fraud at common law.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
at common taw.	Max. \$1,000 or max. 7 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 4:206.2, 15 Max. F3	(F3)
N.H. Cf. C.580:1, false pretenses Max. \$500 or max. 7 yrs.	Vt. Cf. C.13:2002 False pretenses Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C.943.20, thef Max. 15 yrs.	t
Comment: On redrafting, no	te coverage within MPC the	ft provision.	
Sec. 22. Fraudulent conveyances or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
assignments.	Max. \$1,000. and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 11:223.7 M	М
N.H. Max. 1 yr. and double value fine or both C. 580:2	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2014 Max. \$200 or 1 yr.	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 2 yrs. or both C. 943.25	
Comment: On redrafting,	of. MPC provision.		
Sec. 23. Removal or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
concealment of mort- gaged personal property, aiding or abetting.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr. 11:223.7 M	M
N.H. Max. 1 yr. and double value fine or both C. 580:2	Vt. Cf. T.13:2014 Max. \$200 or 1 yr.	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 2 yrs. or both C. 943.25	
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. MPC provision.		

Sec. 24. Defrauding owner of garage.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$100. or max. 3 mos.	Cf. Dr. 1:206.1, 15 Theft	(PM)
N.H. Cf. C. 580:7, obtaining transportation, \$20 or 3 mos.	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2010, food or lodging by fraud. Max. \$50 or 3 mos.	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.21, frau on hotel or restaur Max. \$500 or max. 1 or both.	ant

Comment: On redrafting, MPC covers this within general theft scheme.

Sec. 25. Fraudulent issue of transfer tickets.	Me. Stat. Max. \$50. or max. 30 days or both	MPC Cf. Dr. 2:206.5, 15 PM	Rec.
N.H. Max. 6 mos. or double value fine or both. C. 580:4	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2019 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.22, use cheating tokens Max. \$500 or 60 ds Or both.	

Sec. 26. Tampering with fare box or fare-register	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
of street railway company depositing mutilated coins therein with intent to des	max. 60 days	Cf. Dr. 4:206.5 PM	(PM)
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. l yr. or both	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2018 Fraud. use of slugs and	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.22, use cheating tokens.	e of
C. 581:11, 12	tokens. Max. \$100 or 30 days or both.	Max. \$500 or 60 da	ays

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC coverage within general theft section.

Sec. 26. Tampering with	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Fare-box or fare-register of street railway company or depositing mutilated coins therein with intent to defraud; possession of such coin with intent to so use.	\$25 - \$100. and max. 60 days.	Cf. Dr. 4:206.5 PM	(PM)
N.H. Max. \$5000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 581:11, 12	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2018 Fraud. use of slugs, tokens. Max. \$100 or max. 30 da. or both.	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.22 Use of cheating tol Max. \$50 or max. 60 days or both.	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC coverage within genera	·	
Sec. 27. Acting for	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
corporation after forfeiture of charter.	\$300.	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 580:11, using name of corp. to deceive \$10 or 30 da. or both.	None, just civil remedy	None	
Comment: On redrafting, pu	t in regulatory chapter.		
Sec. 28. Circulating advertisements in the	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
similitude of bank bills	\$50. each offense	None	V
N.H. Cf. C. 580:9, false advertising	Vt. Cf. T. 13:2005, false advertising Max. \$1000	Wisc. Cf. C. 100.26, deceadvertising Max. \$200 or max.	eptive
Max. \$300 or max. 90 days or both	Ψ. Φ. Ε. Θ. Ε.	6 mos. or both	

Sec. 29. Fraudulent advertising constitutes	Me. Stat.	MPC Dr. 2:206.2h	Rec.
misdemeanor.	Max. 1 yr.	М	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$300 or max. 90 days or both C. 580:9	Max. \$1000 T. 13:2005	Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 100.26	
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC provision.		
Sec. 30. Suppressing,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
secreting or destroying last will.	Max. \$1,000. and max. 1 yr.	Dr. 11:223.2 F3	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 582:6, theft of will Max. 5 yrs.	\$10 per month T. 14:105	Max. \$2500 or max. 3 yrs. or both C. 943.40	
Comment: On penalty, follo provision.	w MPC, Wisc. and N.H. On	redrafting, cf. MPC	
Sec. 31. Fraudulent	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
destruction of vessels and fitting them out for that purpose; destroying.	Max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.1 Arson to collect insurance - F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. Arson on insured property C. 584:4	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:3737	Max. \$1000 or max. yrs. or both C. 943.04	5
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC general provision.		

Similar interess to a commence of the lands	оти Фанканализация и межда и межда и при применя и применя применя по применя по применя по применя по применя	ikan Pa _{rkana,} kakan Miningan kapa di Biran Mininga kanan da pana di kapang di kanan da pang da pang mang da pang mang	terest management
Sec. 31. Fraudulent destruction of vessels	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
and fitting them out for that purpose; fitting out, intent.	Max. \$5,000 or max. 20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.1, Arson to collect insurance - F2	(F2)
<u>N.H.</u>	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. Arson on insured property C. 584:4	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:3737	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 943.04	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC provision.		
Sec. 32. Making false invoices, bills of lading	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
or false estimates of property shipped.	Max. \$5,000. or max. 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:223.1 F2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 581:1, forgery Max. \$500 or max. 7 yrs.	Cf. T. 13:1801 Max. \$1000 and Max. 10 yrs.	Cf. C.943.38 Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC general provision and	d consolidate.	
Sec. 33. False affidavits	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
and protests by master, officer, mariner or owner of vessel or cargo.	Max. \$5000. or max. 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 2:223.1 F2	(F2)
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 581:1 Max. \$500 or max. 7 yrs.	Cf. T. 13:1801 max. \$1000 and max. 10 yrs.	Cf. C. 943.38 Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC general provision and	d consolidate.	

Sec. 34. Aiding	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
sailors to desert.	Max. \$100. and 30 days - 6 mos.	None	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:35, Interference with bus ness or occupation. Max. \$500 or max. 1 3		None	
	desertion by the sailor i civil action for incitin		
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	

Ch. 134. Crimes against Chastity, Morality and Decency. Sunday Activities.

Sec. 1. Adultery; cohabitation after divorce.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs.	MPC None	Rec. (F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs. C. 579:1	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both T. 13:201	Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both C. 944.16	

Comment: On penalty, MPC in comment to Dr. 4:207.1, pg. 204, gives analysis of why adultery should not be a crime.

Sec. 2. Incest.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	1 - 10 yrs.	Dr. 4:207.3 F3	F3
N.H. Max. \$1000 or max. 20 yrs. or both C. 579:7	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both. T. 13:205, as adultery	Wisc. Max. 10 yrs. C. 944.06	

Comment: On penalty, MPC Dr. 4:6.07 will provide a max. of 10 years for those who are dangerously abnormal.

physics the private projections of the State Sta	بين المشروبين لي بالمهجة المرتبي من بريال المشروبين والمراج المرتبية والمراج والمراج والمراج والمراج والمراج والمراج		مه وسيحمل وخيمه المحبسين
Sec. 3. Crime against nature.	Me. Stat. 1-10 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 4:207.5	Rec. (F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 579:9	Cf. T. 13:2605 1 - 5 yrs.	Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 944.7	

Comment: On penalty, accord with other states and in view of extended term for the mentally dangerous, Dr. 4:6.07. On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme which leaves consensual acts between adults outside of the criminal law.

Sec. 4. Polygamy.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$5,000. or max. 5 yrs.	Dr. 4:207.2 F3	F3
N.H. Cf. C. 579:5,6, bigamy, treats as adultery, 579:1 Max. \$500 or 3 yrs.	Vt. Cf. T. 13:206, bigamy Max. 5 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 944.05, biga Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	m y
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC provision.		
Sec. 5. Lascivious	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
lewdness.	Max. \$300. or max. 5 yrs.	Dr. 4:207.1 M	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C.579:3 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	Max. \$300 or Max. 5 yrs. T. 13:2601	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 944.20	
Comment: On penalty, follow provide max. of 3 yrs. for t		ended term Dr. 4:5.09 n redrafting, cf. MPC	
Sec. 6. Indecent	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
liberties.	1 - 10 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 4:207.6 F3	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
	1 - 5 yrs.	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both.	
None	T. 13:2602	C. 944.11	

	er yezelenginanininininingyyyyseelengerijaaning	عليسا المساعدة ومردانات ومردانات المردانات ومرادات ومردانات المردانات والمردانات والمردانات والمردانات والمردانات	44
Sec. 7. Indecent	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
exposure.	Max. \$25. and max. 6 mos.	None	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 579:3 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	Max. \$300 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:2601	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 944.20	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	. MPC final draft and Wisc		
Sec. 8. Fornication.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$100 and max. 60 days.	None	(PM)
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$50 or max. 6 mos. C. 579:4	Cf. T. 13:2631	Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 944.15	
Comment: On redrafting, MPO of why fornication should no		.l, p. 204, gives and	alysis
Sec. 9. Abortion or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
attempt to procure; miscarriage; with intent to destroy child.	Max. \$1,000. and max. 5 yrs.	Dr. 9:207.11 F2 or F3	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. C. 585:13	5-20 yrs. if woman dies; 3-10 yrs. if not T. 13:101	Max. \$5000 or 3 yr both. If quick, myrs. Mother - max or 6 mos. or both. quick, 2 yr. max.	ax. 15 . \$200 If
Comment: On redrafting, cf. offense, Dr. 10:5.05.	. MPC provision. MPC trea	ats attempt as princ	ipal

Sec. 9. Abortion or attempt to procure; mis-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
carriage; done with intent	Max. \$1,000. and max 1 yr.	Dr. 9:207.11 F2 or F3	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 585:2	3 - 10 yrs. T. 13:101	Max. \$5000 or max. yrs. or both. Mother - max. \$200 6 mos. or both C. 940.04	
omment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC provision. MPC tr	eats attempt as princi	.pal
Sec. 10. Concealment by nother of death of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
illegitimate issue.	Max. \$100. or max. 3 yrs.	None	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$2000 or max. 2 yrs. C. 585:15	None	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C.	
Comment: On penalty, follo	w Wisc. and N.H.		
Sec. 11. Publication,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
sale or distribution of information tending to	\$50 \$100. or max. 3 mos.	None	PM
sale or distribution of information tending to produce miscarriage. N.H.		None Wisc.	PM

Sec. 12. Prostitution, Lewdness and	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
essignation.	Max. 3 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 9:207.12	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	•
lst. off Max. \$200 or 1 yr. 2nd off Max. \$500 or 3 yrs. or both C. 579:17	Max. \$300 or 4 yrs. T. 13:2604, keeping house. Max. \$100 or 1 yr. T. 13:2631, 2632, prostitution.	C. 944.32, soliciting or 5 yrs. or both. C. 944.30, the femal or 1 yr. or both C. 944.31, the male, or 3 mos.	Le, \$500
Comment: On redrafting, cf	f. MPC scheme.		
Sec. 15. Enticing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
nmarried females for ourposes of prostitu- tion.	1 - 10 yrs.	Dr. 9:207.12 F3	(F2)
N.H. \$300-\$1000 or 1-10 yrs. or both C. 579:10	Vt. \$200-\$2000 or 1-10 yrs. or both T. 13:2635, 2636,2637	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or 5 yr both. If under 18 \$2000 or 10 yrs. 6	3, max.
omment: On penalty, kept n redrafting, cf. MPC gene			
Sec. 16. Procuration	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
or prostitution.	2 - 20 yrs.	Dr. 9:207.12 F3 at max.	(F2)
N.H. \$300 - \$1000 or 1- 10 yrs. or both	Vt. \$200-\$2000 or 1- 10 yrs. or both T. 13:2635, 2636	Wisc. Max. \$200 or max. 6 or both. If compens	sated

Comment: On penalty, kept on basis of statutory distinction, but MPC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision which combines the several offenses.

والمراهب ومدور والمراهب ومستراه والمستران والمستحد والمستحد والمراهب والمتراهب والمتراهب والمتراهب والمتراهب والمتراهب والمتراه والمتراهب والمتراعب والمتراهب والمتراعب والمتراهب والمتراعب والمتراهب والمتراعب والمتراهب والمتراعب والمتراهب والمتراعب والمتراع	THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY O	n paritiment in Commindent verbeschmissen, der Springer in der Springer in der Springer der Springer und der S	فستؤسوشان وجبادات وعدو
Sec. 17. Placing of a wife in house of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
prostitution.	2 - 20 yrs.	Dr. 9:207.12 F3	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$300-\$1000 or 1- 10 yrs. or both C. 579:10	\$200-\$2000 or 1-10 yrs. or both T. 13:2635, 2636,2637	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 944.32	

Comment: On penalty, kept on basis of statutory distinction, but MPC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision which combines the several offenses.

Sec. 18. Acceptance of money from woman engaged in prostitution.	Me. Stat. 2 - 20 yrs.	MPC Dr. 9:207.12 F3	Rec. (F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$300 - \$1000 or 1-10 yrs. or both C. 579:10	\$200-\$2000 or 1-10 yrs. or both T. 13:2637, 2638	Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 944.33	

Comment: On penalty, kept on basis of statutory distinction, but MPC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision which combines the several offenses.

Sec. 19. Detention of female in house of prostitution on account of debt.	Me. Stat. 2 - 20 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 9:207.12 F3	Rec.
N.H. \$300 - \$1000 or 1-10 yrs. or both C. 579:10	Vt. \$200-\$2000 or 1-10 yrs. or both T. 13:2635-2637	Wisc. Max. \$5000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 944.33	

Comment: On penalty, kept on basis of statutory distinction, but MPC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision which combines the several offenses.

Sec. 20. Transportation of female persons for	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
purpose of prostitution.	2 - 20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 9:207.12 F3	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 579:10 \$300-\$1000 or 1-10 yrs. or both	\$200-\$2000 or 1-10 yrs. or both T. 13:2635	Cf. C.944.32, max. or 5 yrs. If femal under 18, max. \$200 or 10 yrs. or both	l.e

Comment: On penalty, kept on basis of statutory distinction, but MPC contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision which combines the several offenses.

Sec. 24. Distribution and sale of publications depicting crime and torture.	Me. Stat. Max. \$50. or max. 30 days.	MPC Cf. Dr. 6:207.1 M	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 571:14,17, Obscenity. Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both	Vt. Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:2804	Wisc. Max. \$2000 or max. 2 yrs. or both C. 947.08	

Comment: On penalty, cf. MPC and this chapter sections 27 - 29. On redrafting, cf. MPC provision and consolidate with Section 27 of this chapter.

full large and all incomes an electric property and a second statement of the	and the same of th	بالمراوية والمراوية	richiana a la contrata de la contrata del la contrata de la contrata del la contrata de la contrata del la contrata de la contrata del la contrata de	The state of the s
Sec. 26. Public distribution or		Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
of notices or ad ments for cure o diseases.	· -	Max. \$100 or max. 3 mos. or both	None	PM
N.H.		Vt.	Wisc.	
None		Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:305	\$25 - \$100 C. 143.075	
Comment: On red	rafting, cf.	Wisc. provision.		

وري التي التي التي التي التي التي التي الت	سان (به دروران برازی برازی استان استان برازی برازی برازی برازی برازی برازی برازی برازی استان برازی برازی برازی مان (به دروران برازی	ميد ومنطوع المراجع الم	مراجع المستحدد المستحدد المستحدد
Sec. 27. Circulation or posting of obscene pictures, handbills, etc.; distribution of certain publications by minors.	Me. Stat. \$50 \$100. or Max. 11 mos. or both	MPC Dr. 6:207.16 M	Rec.
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 571:14, 17 Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both	Cf. T. 13:2804 Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	Cf. C. 944.21 Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. of this chapter.	MPC provision and consoli	Ldate with Sec. 24, 2	28, 29
Sec. 28. Use of phonograph which utters	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
profane or obscene language.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos. or both.	Dr. 6:207.10 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 57 1:14 Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both	Cf. T. 13:2804 Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	Cf. C. 944.21 Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. of this chapter.	MPC provision and consoli	idate with Secs. 24,	27, 29
Sec. 29. Giving any	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
obscene or impure show.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos. or both.	Cf. Dr. 6:207.10 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 571:14,17 Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both	Cf. T. 13:2804 Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	Cf. C. 944.21 Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. of this chapter.	MPC provision and consol:	idate with Secs. 24,	27, 28

and reading to the state of the	n konstruktivisestäätivissa kasi kistä VASS Siirinsis Sootia valta VIII valin ootikaadassa toitiiksii kanssasilla esitaa issaksa	puer helikishdikk were enner missi misibalikoren dineriannakil ausen, kush was sana	
Sec. 30. Disinterment, concealment, exposure or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
abandonment of dead bodies.	Max. \$3,000. or 1 - 10 yrs.	None	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$2000 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 572:20	\$100-\$2000 or 1-15 yrs. or both T. 13:3761	Max. \$500 or 1-3 yrs. C. 155.10	
Comment: None.			
Sec. 31. Injury to monuments and places	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
of burial.	Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 Damage over \$100 M	М
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 572:21	\$10-\$200 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:3767	Max. \$200 or max. 6 Crim. damage to pro C. 943.01	
Comment: On redrafting, cov	ver within MPC general scho	eme for criminal mise	chief,
Sec. 32. Arrest of dead body.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
dead body.	Max. \$500. and max. 6 mos.	None	(PM)
N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, see	ems unnecessary.		

	ura a timukuttoisiitai 44-4 qoolisa maa ayaasa. Taatiisa ka kaliisa ka kaliisa ka ka kaliisa ka ka ka ka ka ka	rri tumatuussaatikantaatiineet spootsoon suomakatatatataan proponon eegystimeen oo aasta kataata	Water Committee of the Park
Sec. 33. Blasphemy.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$200. or max. 2 yrs.	None	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200	Max. \$200 T. 13:801	Cf. C. 947.01, disc conduct Max. \$100 or max. 30 days	orderly
Comment: On redrafting, in Disorderly Conduct. Cf. RM		eral provision on	
Sec. 34. Profanity.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$2.	None	(v)
Second offense	Max. \$5.		
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
lst. off \$1. Subs. off \$2. C. 578:2	Max. \$25 or 30 days or both, cf. breach of peace generally T. 13:1021	Cf. C. 947.01, disorderly conduct Max. \$100 or max. 30 days.	
Comment: On penalty, to fo include to extent within ge C. 136:4A.			
Sec. 36. Rude behavior in a house of worship or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
religious assembly.	Max. \$10. and max. 30 days	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$10 or 30 days or both. C. 576:6, 10	\$5 - \$40 T. 13:971 Cf. T. 13:1021, breach of peace generally.	Cf. C. 947.01, Disorderly conduct. Max. \$100 or max. 30 da.	
Comment: On redrafting, in	clude within general provi	sion on disorderly co	onduct.

Emigrations/post skalestischissischen gest late bähänger (aus besteht gestellt geste	on milletikaniya funur 24 kinigar pagi i alahasin kustumun pagi pagi i kishasinin tetik kindili tendili tendili	as for-Paringament paragraps— tambangan sepanting padagan sendingkahan sendingkahan	
Sec. 38. Business,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
traveling and recreation on the Lord's Day.	Max. \$10.	None	V
No. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$10 or 30 da. C. 578:3,4,10	Max. \$200 T. 13:3301	None	
Comment: On redrafting, an	rea needs reconsideration	and consolidation.	
Sec. 39. Sunday sports	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
legalized.	\$5.	None	With constants
	+50		·
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$10 or 30 da. C. 578:3,4,10	Cf. T. 13:3301, 3302 Max. \$200	None	
Comment: On redrafting, an	rea needs reconsideration	and consolidation.	
Sec. 42. Public outdoor	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
sports where admission charged on Memorial Day.	Max. \$25. or max. 10 days or both	None	A. A.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C.578:3,4,10 \$10 or 30 da.	Cf. T.13:3301,3302 Max. \$200	None	
Comment: On redrafting, an	rea needs reconsideration	and consolidation.	

Sec. 43. Innholders and victualers not to allow gambling, diversion or	Me. Stat. Max. \$4. each	MPC None	Rec.
business on Lord's Day.	person.		
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 578:3,4,10 \$10 or 30 da.	Cf. T.13:3301 Max. \$200	None	
Comment: On redrafting, garreconsidered.	ambling is covered elsewhe	re. Remainder shoul	d be
Sec. 38-a. Sunday sales of motor vehicles and	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
mobile homes prohibited.	1st. offMax. \$100 or 10 da. or both 2nd offMax. \$500 or 30 da. or both SubsMax. \$750 or 6 mos. or both	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$10 or 30 da. C. 578:3,4,10	Max. \$200 T. 13:3301	None	
Comment: None			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 135. Crimes against Public Justice and Official Duty.

and the state of t	out to gain and produce and the production of th	ر مى بىلىنىيى كەرىمىيىيىنىيىنى بىلىنىيىنىيىنىيىنىيىنىيىنىيىنىيىنى بەر دونىي بەنجى بەردىنىيىنىيىنىيىنىيىنىيىر ب	
Sec. 1. Perjury; subornation of perjury;	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
in case involving life penalty.	10 yrs any term.	Dr. 6:208.20 F3	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 587:1,3	Max. \$1000 and max. 15 yrs. T. 13:2901, perjury	Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.31	

Comment: On penalty, F2 to accomplish the Maine statutory distinction. Other states and MPC do not have this distinction. On redrafting, consolidate as MPC provision and classify F3. MPC treats subornation within general provision for accomplices.

Sec. 1. Perjury; subornation of perjury; in case not involving	Me. Stat. Max. 10 yrs.	MPC Dr. 6:208.20	Rec.
N.H. Max. 5 yrs. C. 587:1,3	Vt. Max. \$1000 and max. 15 yrs.	Wisc. Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate as MPC provision and classify F3. MPC treats subornation within general provision for accomplices.

	····		
Sec. 2. Attempted subornation of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
perjury.	Max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 6:208.24	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 5 yrs. C. 587:3, as perjury	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T.13:2903	None	

Comment: On redrafting, MPC finds this superfluous. It is covered by general provision for inchoate crimes, Dr. 10:5.05.

Parketin danagani silinga akusi ilah dalah kalah	and or anticological control of the	والمستقبل والمستقبل والمتعاولة وا	a terres para de la compansa de la co
Sec. 5. Bribery and acceptance of bribes by	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
public officers; he who offers.	Max. \$3000. or max. 5 yrs.	Dr. 8:208.10 F3	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$3000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 587:26	Max. \$300 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:1101	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.10	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC provision.		
Sec. 5. Bribery and	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
acceptance of bribes by public officers; he who accepts.	Max. \$5,000. or max. 10 yrs.	Dr. 8:208.10 F3	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
	Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. T. 13:1102	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.10	
Comment: On penalty, MPC ar On redrafting, cf. MPC provi		alty for officeholder	r.
Sec. 6. Corrupt solicitation of influence	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to procure places of trust; acceptance.	Max. \$300. and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.14 M	М
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	cf. c. 946.10	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. official proceedings.	, MPC general provision fo	r corrupt influence	of.

		_	
Sec. 7. Bribery of Jurors, referees, masters	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
in chancery, appraisers or auditors, and acceptance.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 5 yrs.	C. Dr. 8:208.10 F3	F3
N.H. Cf. C. 587:26 and 27. Bribery generally. Offeror, \$3000 or 5 yrs. Receiver,\$5000 or 10 yrs.	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:1103	Wisc. Cf. C.946.10, bribe generally. Max. \$10 or max. 5 yrs. or 1	000

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate with general provision as MPC.

Sec. 9. Bribes received by sheriff and other	Me. Stat.	<u>MPC</u>	Rec.
officers.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 2 yrs.	Cf. Dr.8:208.10 F3	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Sheriff-\$300 or 3 mos. Exec.Off. or Judge- \$5000 or 10 yrs. Purchaser-\$3000 or 2 yrs C. 587:25,27,28	Offeror-\$300 or 5 yrs.; Taker-\$1000 or 10 yrs. T. 13:1101	Cf. C.946.10, bribe generally. Max. \$10 or max. 5 yrs. or 1	000

Comment: On penalty, to remain consistent with other bribery provisions. On redrafting, cover by general provision as MPC and Wisc.

Sec. 10. Attempts to corrupt jurors or referees.	Me. Stat. Max. \$200 and max. 3 mos.	MPC Dr. 8:208.14 M	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.64	

Comment: On penalty, follows MPC and is consistent with other sections, e.g., On redrafting, cf. broader MPC provision.

	and the second s	alitera analitera ayesanggan kecanggan kecanggan kananggan kananggan kananggan alimpatan ka	The state of the s
Sec. 11. Taking gratuity to compound, conceal, not	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
prosecute or give evidence in felonies; if penalty life or unlimited.	Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 9:208.32A M	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.67	
Comment: On penalty, to mai and Wisc. do not draw this of provision as a M.			
Sec. 11. Taking gratuity	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to compound, conceal, not prosecute or give evidence in felonies; if penalty for limited term.	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 9:208.32A	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
N.H. None	Vt. None	Wisc. Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.67	
None		Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both	
None Comment: On redrafting, cf. Sec. 12. Concealment	None	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both	Rec.
None Comment: On redrafting, cf.	None MPC provision as a M.	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.67	Rec. (F3)
None Comment: On redrafting, cf. Sec. 12. Concealment or neglect to disclose	MPC provision as a M. Me. Stat. Max. \$500 or max.	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.67	early pitte en ate
Comment: On redrafting, cf. Sec. 12. Concealment or neglect to disclose commission of felony.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs. or both.	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.67	emigraphi-cristo

Sec. 13. Harboring person	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to prevent discovery and arrest for felony.	Max. \$500. or max. 3 yrs. or both.	Cf. Dr. 9:208.32 F3 or M	F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 590.2, accessory after fact. Max. 3 yrs.	Cf. T. 13:15, accessory after fact. Max. \$100 or max. 7 yrs.	Max. \$5000 or max. yr. or both C. 946.47	1
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	general provision with b	roader coverage.	aanaheessee eelisekassee koleen
Sec. 14. Malfeasance	general provision with b	roader coverage.	Rec
Sec. 14. Malfeasance	وبير مستفايت من ويونونون والمستواد والمستواد والمريب ويسادون والمتعالم والمتعالم والمتعالم والمتعالم والمتعالم	and the second s	Rec.
Comment: On redrafting, cf. Sec. 14. Malfeasance in office.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000. or	MPC Cf. Dr. 9:208.40	Rec.

8:208.10, bribery.

Sec. 15. Extorting illegal fees in per-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
formance of official duty.	Min. \$30. per offense	Cf. Dr. 9:208.16, 40 M	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$50 each offense C. 587:29	Max. \$100 T. 13:3010	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 946.12	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC general provisions for paying public servant for services and official oppression.

unique annual appete districted annual annual productive districted from the second from the s	mai; medigan Pilatahar binggan bigging bigging menerapadan di gibil bigging bahaman gedi meng pada melandi pel T	a karatuurillistäynendinkeissaa keeki karatuuril käänikee täänkäntä täänkäitäekein – oli <u>kak</u> antaalun mindise	Marrie what pipe file did who we
Sec. 16. Refusal by former public officer	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to deliver moneys and other public property to successor.	Max. \$5,000. and max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 2:206.40 М	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 587:31, Willful neglect \$50	Cf. T.13:3006, neglect of duty Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. or both	Cf. C. 946.12, misconduct in public office. Max. \$500 cmax. 1 yr. or both	
Comment: On penalty, cf. MPOn redrafting, cf. MPC provi obstructing administration of theft section.	sion for misapplication of	entrusted property	and
Sec. 17. Public officers	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
forbidden to have pecuniary interest in public contracts.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.18 M	М
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 587:28 Max. \$3000 or max. 2 yrs. or both	None	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 946.13	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC and Wisc. general pro	ovisions.	
Sec. 18. Corrupt	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
agreements by attorneys and others.	\$20 - \$1,000. or max. 11 mos.	None	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Cf. T.13:701, barratry \$50 and surety for one year	Cf. C. 256.295, bar Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos.	rratry
Comment: None			

Sec. 19. Refusing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to aid officers.	Max. \$50. or max. 30 days.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30	PM
N.H. Max. \$50 or max. 3 mos. C. 609:7	Vt. Cf. T. 13:902, Refusing to disperse or assist officer. Max. \$100 or max. 6 ' mos. or both	Wisc. \$100 fine C. 946.40	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision which seems to exclude this. Also cf. Vt. provision.

Sec. 20. Obstructing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
officer in service of civil process.	Max. \$300. and max. 11 mos.	Dr. 8:208.30 M	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$300 or max. 1 yr. C. 587:5	Cf. T. 13:3001, General prov. on impeding public officer. \$500 or 3 yrs.	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 946.41	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision on obstructing governmental function and administration of law.

Sec. 21. Assaults	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
upon or interference with officers.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr.8:208.30 31 M	M
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
Ranging from \$300 and 1 yr. to \$500 and 10 yrs. C. 587:5 - 8	Max. \$500 or 3 yrs. T. 13:3001	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 946.41	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC general provisions for obstructing administration of law or governmental function and resisting arrest.

Sec. 22. Obstructing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
officer serving criminal process.	Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs.	Dr. 8:208.30 M	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Ranges from \$300 or 1 yr. to \$500 or 10 yrs. C. 587:5 - 7	Cf. T. 13:3001, impeding public officers. Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Max. \$500 or max. l yr. or both, obstructing office generally. C. 946.41	r
Comment: On redrafting, cf. law or governmental function		ucting administration	of
Sec. 23. Refusing to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
obey justices of the peace, when required to aid; if prisoner for felony.	1 - 7 yrs.	Cf. Dr.8:208.30 M	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. obstructing officers	Cf. T. 13:3001, Impeding officers. Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Cf. C. 946.41, gen obstructing law of Max. \$500 or max. or both.	ficer
Comment: On penalty, necess provisions contra. On redra tion of law or other governm	afting, cf. MPC provision		
Sec. 23. Refusing to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
obey justices of the peace, when required to aid; if prisoner for less than felony.	Max. \$500 and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30 M	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
	Cf. T.13:3001,	Cf. C. 946.41, gen	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC provision for obstructing administration of law or other governmental function.

Sec. 24. Aiding person arrested for a felony to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
escape custody of officer.	Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs. or both.	Dr. 9:208.33 F3	F3
N.H. Ranging from \$2000 and 1 yr. to life C. 587:12	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:1502	Wisc. Cf. C. 946.44 Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	general MPC provision.		
Sec. 25. Voluntarily	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
suffering criminals to escape; if prisoner a convicted felon for life.	Max. \$1000 and life.	Dr. 8:208.33 F3	(F2)
N.H. Life or any term C. 587:12, 15	Max. 20 yrs. if charged w. guarding; max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs., other officers T. 13:1506	Wisc. Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.44, general prov.	
Comment: On penalty, to mai On redrafting, cf. MPC gener		on, MPC and Wisc. con	itra.
Sec. 25. Voluntarily	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
suffering criminals to escape; if prisoner charged with felony punishable by life.	5-15 yrs.	Dr. 8:208.33 F3	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Escapee's Punishment C. 587:13,15	Max. 20 yrs. if charged w. guarding; max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs., other officers	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.44, general	\$

Sec. 25. Voluntarily suffering criminals to escape; prisoner charged or convicted of other offense.	Me. Stat. Prisoner's potential sentence.	MPC Dr. 8:208.33 F3	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$2000 and max. 1 yr. C. 587:14,15	Vt. Max. 20 yr. if charged w. guarding; max.\$1000 or max. 5 yrs., other officers. T. 13:1506	Wisc. Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both. C. 946.44	

Comment: On penalty, to maintain statutory distinction; MPC and Wisc. contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision.

	المناوي المستونية المستونية والمنبية ويستشر والمتعارض وا	ngi pagament pagamang pagaman repusaban properties pandang pagaman pagabah build	ness in desirable administration
Sec. 26. Negligent escapes, and refusal	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
to receive prisoners.	Max. \$500. and max. 2 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 8: 208.33,30	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500 - C. 587:16	Max. \$500 T. 13:1507	Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 946.45	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC general provisions. MPC includes reckless conduct but specifically rejects negligence.

Military France (*) † speklamiannar vor minkom förfamna köddi ciklakkrikumskindirkhöndirkan kaksat mil gidniga krimanskina mentigade	manana makandan manana mananan kata da mananan makan da mananan mananan mananan mananan mananan mananan mananan	tidenti sana kepit manyitidi iganyi sani inan jindikasidanya aay manakasa saningsayanni mayakasin pai	بهت الاستان بر عاليتان و بحث
Sec. 27. Forcibly rescuing, furnishing means	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
or otherwise aiding an escape; if prisoner for felony.	1 - 7 yrs.	Dr.8:208.33 F3	F3
N.H. If cop-life or any term of years. if not cop, escapee's sent. or \$2000 and 1 yr. C. 587:13,14	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:1502, 1503	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.44	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC general provision and consolidate with Sec. 28 of this chapter. On penalty, to maintain statutory gradation, MPC and Wisc. contra.

Comment:

Sec. 27. Forcibly rescuing,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
furnishing means or other- wise aiding an escape; if prisoner for other than felony.	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Dr. 8:208.33 F3	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
If caplife or any term of years. If not cap., escapee's sent. or \$2000 or 1 yr. C. 587:13, 14.	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T 13:1502, 1503	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 946.44	
Comment: On penalty, to mai On redrafting, of MPC general chapter.			
Sec. 28. Escapes from	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
jail.	Max. 7 yrs.	Cf. Dr.8:208.33 F3	(F3
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 3 yrs. C. 587.9	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs. T. 13:1501	Felons - max. 5 yrs Misd max. \$200 or 6 mos. or both C. 946.42	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. with Sec. 27 of this chapter		gradation and conso	lida
Sec. 29. Officers,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
A Company of the Additional Company of the Company			
refusing or omitting to execute processes.	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30 M	M
refusing or omitting	• •		M

On redrafting, cf. coverage of MPC and Wisc. general provisions.

مراوا في المراود المراود و	адындардарды камин-а фактурга-күлдүүдүй «Мүшүй барында» «Каминандардарда кыргызулган жарындардарда кыргызулган	- Northwester (I. A. v.) and the second statement of t	والمتابعة فالمتابعة ومعالية والمتابعة
Sec. 30. Falsely	Me. Stat.	MPC Names regions	Rec.
assuming to be an officer.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos. or both	Dr. 8:208.28 M	M
N.H. Max. \$300. peace officer. C. 587:22. Max. \$500 or 6 mos. or both, state pol. C. 587:23	Vt. Max. \$15 or 30 days T. 13:3002	Max. \$500 or 1 yr. as public officer. Max. \$100 or 30 da as peace officer. C. 946.69,70	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	. MPC provision.		
Sec. 31. Disguising to obstruct execution	Me. Stat.	MPC accordance	Rec.
of laws.	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Dr. 8:208.30 M	М
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Up to max. \$500 and 10 yrs. C. 587:6 - 8	Cf. T. 13:3001, Attempt thereto Max. \$250 or $1\frac{1}{2}$ yrs.	Max. \$500 or max. yr. or both, obstring generally C. 946.41	
Comment: On redrafting, cf of law or governmental func			stration
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 136. Crimes against Public Peace and Tranquility.

ec. l. Dueling.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Channes Jahren	Max. \$1,000. or max. 20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:211.1 Dr. 10:5.05 Max. F2	(F2)
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 585:24, Fight by agreement Max. \$1000 or 1 yr.	None	Max. 10 yrs. C. 947.07	
Comment: On redrafting, Is a separate provision r	cf. coverage of MPC gener needed?	al provisions.	
Sec. 2. Accepting	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
challenge or aiding duel.	Max. \$1,000. and max. 1 yr.	None	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, Dr. 10:5.05, inchoate cri	cf. coverage of Dr. 11:21 mes.	l.l, bodily injury, and	Ē
Sec. 4. Posting for	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
not fighting duel.	Max. \$100. and max. 1 yr.	None	(M)
NoH .	Vt.	Wisc.	
	None	None	
None	None		

<u>Ch.</u> 136.

THE RESIDENCE OF THE PROPERTY	. In the state of	الماري يسيد بند والتأثير بن الاختيار أمار المارية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميدولية - المارية المارية ، ما الاختيار المارية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميدولية ، ما الميد	and the state of t
Sec. 4-A Disorderly conduct.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100 or 6 mos. or both	MPO None	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 570:1-22 \$25 or 6 mos. or both	Max. \$25 or 30 days T. 13:1021	Max. \$100 or 30 d C. 947.01	a.
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. coverage of Wisc. provis	ion.	
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			
	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

CONTRACT CONTRACT CONTRACTOR CONT	and the second street of the second street and second street and second street second street second second street street second	ne production of the contract	**************************************
Sec. 6. Unlawful assembly,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
ILLOU &	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30, 208.31	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$50 or max. 3 mos. C. 609:7	Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both T. 13:92	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 947.06	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. provisions above require com of this chapter.			
Sec. 7. Riotous	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
assemblies destroying certain properties or causing personal injuries.	Max. \$500. or max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: Crim. mischief F3	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Cf. T. 13:905, Injuring bldg. or vessel. Max. \$1000 and 5 yrs.	Cf. C. 943.01 If more than \$1000, max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	,
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	MPC and Wisc. general pro	ovisions for property	damag
Sec. 9. Duty of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
officers to disperse unlawful assembly; refusing to disperse or assist.	Max. \$500. and max. 1 yr.	Dr. 8:208.31 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500 or 1 yr. C. 609:9	Max. \$100 or 6 mos. or both T. 13:902	Max. \$500 or 1 yr. or both. C. 947.06	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. of this chapter.	MPC general provision and	d consolidate with S	Sec. 6

Sec. 9. Duty of officers to disperse unlawful	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
assembly; officer failing in duty.	Max. \$300.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$300 C. 609.6	Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr. T. 13:3006	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 946.12	
Comment: On redrafting, co	f. MPC general provision an	nd comments thereto c	n
Sec. 12. Participations	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
in prize fights or pre- meditated fights.	Max. \$200. or 10 days-6 mos.	Dr. 9:201.10 PM	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$1000 or 1 yr. C. 585:94	Cf. T. 13:1021 breach of peace Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs. or both.	Cf. C. 940.20, bat Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both	tery
Comment: On redrafting, connected crimes. Dr. 10:5.	f. general bodily injury pr .05.	rovision of MPC and	
Sec. 15. Disturbance of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
public meetings and lawful assemblies.	\$5 \$10. or max. 30 days.	None	(PM)
<u>N.H.</u>	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 578:6,10 Relig. meetings	T. 13:972, Relig. meetings, \$5-\$40 T. 13:1021, breach of	Max. \$100 or 30 of Disorderly conduct C. 947.01	

Sec. 16. False alarm to fire, police or other municipal department; if aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500. or max. 2 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 6:208.23, 24 M	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. C. 572:49	Cf. T.13:3001 Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Cf. C. 946.41 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr.	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme and consolidate.

Sec. 16. False Alarm to fire, police or other municipal department; if not aggravated nature.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or ll mos. max.	MPC Dr. 6:208.23, 24 M	Rec.
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. C. 572:49	Cf. T. 13:3001 Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Cf. C. 946.41 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr.	

Comment: On Penalty, reduced to maintain Maine statutory distinction, but MPC and other states contra. On redrafting, cf. MPC scheme and consolidate.

Appeared to the Committee of Special State of Special			
Sec. 17. Violence or intimidation to promote	Me. Stat.	MPC Rec.	
controversy between public service company and its workmen.	Max. \$300. or max. 3 mos.	Cf. Dr.11:220.3 (PM) M	
N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572:35	Cf. T.13:931	Cf. C. 134.03	
Interference w. bus. or occup. Max. \$500 or 1 yr.	Max. \$100 or 3 mos.	Preventing pursuit of work. Max. \$100 or 6 mos. or both	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. coverage of general MPC criminal provision and regulatory chapter covering labor relations, e.g., Wisc. scheme.

Sec. 18. Combinations of employees to stop or delay	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
trains, or injure property of railroads.	Max. \$500, or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3 M	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
C. 572:2, stopping trains. Max. \$1000 or 10 yrs. or both. Cf. C. 572:35, Interference with bus.	Cf. T. 13:932 Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs.	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 111.14	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. regulatory chapter covering			and

Sec. 19. Malicious obstruction of any engine	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
or carriage, or abandonment of same.	Max. \$1,000. or max. 2 yrs.	Dr. 11:220.3 F3	(F3)
N.H. Max. \$1000 or 10 yrs. or both G. 572:2	Vt. Max. 10 yrs. T. 13:3102	Wisc. Max. \$2000 or 10 yrs. or both C. 941.03, highway obstruction with h risk of great bodil	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. MPC general provisions.

Sec. 20. Gross Care- lessness and neglect or malicious delay in the management or control of railroad trains.	Me. Stat. Max. \$1,000 or max. 3 yrs.	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 11:211.2 (M) M	Planes B
N . H .	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 572 Max. \$1000 or 10 yrs. or both	Cf. T. 30:1640 If injury done Max. \$1000 or 1 yr.	Max. \$100 or 6 mos. C. 192.295	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. general MPC provision and coverage elsewhere on property damage and bodily harm.

description of the state of the	والمراقب المحاول والمراوات المحاول المحاول والمحاول والمح	Market of successions to the contract of the c	Cardony shipping Statements
Sec. 21. Unlawful refusal of railroad employees to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
perform duty.	Max. \$500. or max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.2, failure to prevent catastrophe - M	(M)
N.H. None	Vt. Cf. T. 13:932 Max. \$500 or 5 yrs. for threats, stopping T. 13:933, sit-down strikes, Max. \$1000 or 2 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 111.11, crim from labor controve unfair labor practi Max. \$500 or 1 yr or both	ersy, Loes
Comment: On redrafting, cf. criminal provision.	Wisc. regulatory provision	on and coverage of M	PC
Sec. 23. Intentional injury to or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
interference with property.	Max. \$10,000 or max. 10 yrs. or both.	Cf. Dr. 11:220.3	F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
C. 589.2 Max. \$10,000 or 10 yrs. or both	T. 13:3432 Max. \$10,000 or 10 yrs. or both	C. 946.02, sabotage generally Max. \$10,000 or 10 yrs. or both	Đ
Comment: None			
Sec. 24. Intentionally	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
defective workmanship.	Max. \$10,000 or max. 10 yrs. or both	None	F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
<pre>C. 589:3 Max. \$10,000 or max. 10 yrs. or both</pre>	T. 13:3433 Max. \$10,000 or 10 yrs. or both.	C. 946.02, sabotage generally. Max. \$10 or 10 yrs. or both	
Comment: None,			

Sec. 25. Attempts.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	$\frac{1}{2}$ punishment for completed crime.	Cf. Dr. 10:505 As principal	(½ prin cipal offense
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, see paper. Cover by the general	analysis in Sect. II, of provision.	8, Inchoate Crimes o	of this
Sec. 26. Conspirators.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	As principal offender.	Cf. Dr. 10: 5.05 As principal	(As prin cipal)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, see paper. Cover by the general	analysis in Sect. II, a provision.	8, Inchoate Crimes,	of this
Sec. 28. Unlawful entry on	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
property.	Max. \$50. or max. 10 days or both.	Cf. Dr.11: 221.2	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$50 or 10 da. or both C. 589.7	Max. \$50 or 10 da. or both T. 13:3438	None	

Comment: On redrafting, combine secs. 28 and 31 in a broader trespass provision. Cf. MPC provision.

Sec. 31. Going upon	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
nighway.	Max. \$50. or max. 10 days or both	Cf. Dr. 11: 221.2	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$50 or 10 da. or both C. 589:9,10	Max. \$50 or 10 da. or both T. 13:3442	None	
Comment: On redrafting, provision. Cf. MPC prov	combine Secs. 28 and 31 ision.	in a broader trespass	
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Reca
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	

Ch. 137. Crimes against Public Health, Safety and Policy.

Street, Marching Control of Company Application of Company Services (Company Services (Company Services))	for	mer . Harmon Experience . Springer systems and street a	
Sec. 1. Corrupting water used for domestic or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
other uses.	Max. \$5,000. or any term of years.	F2 Dr. 11:220.2	(F2)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$5,000. or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 572:3	Max. 20 yrs. T. 13:2306	Cf. C. 943.01, Criminal damage to property max. 3 or 5 yrs.	

Comment: On redrafting, Cf. MPC Dr. 11:220.2, causing or risking catastrophe and the coverage of other general MPC provisions. Also cf. Wisc. C. 943.01.

Sec. 2. Sale of unwhole- some provisions or drinks.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$1,000. or max. 5 yrs.	None	F3
N.H. 1st off\$10\$100. 2nd offmax. 1 yr. or \$50\$100. or both C. 146:18	Max. \$300. or 1 yr. or both - unwholesome meat. Max. \$500. or 1 yr. T. 18:4017	Wisc. Cf. C. 97.55,97.72 \$500-\$5000 or 5 yrs. both - meat from dis animals; other, 6 mo general penalty	eased

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. schemes, but it seems a misdemeanor would be adequate. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

temment ausstragio-region gelengates of latertonisate appet bestimble out Victories (Application) appeting Companies	A CONTRACT OF THE PARTY OF THE		حد در برمبت که مشعقت که در دور از بازگرای و برده که در مرد
Sec. 3. Sale of impure or adulterated milk or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
cream.	lst. off. max. \$50. 2nd. off. \$50\$100. Subs. off. \$100. and 30-60 days	None	PM or V
N.H. \$25 - \$200. or 60 days or both C. 184:41	Vt. \$50 - \$300 T. 6:2092	Wisc. 1st. off. \$200. of Subs.off. \$200\$ 30 da6 Mos. or 1 C. 97.37, 97.72	500. or

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

On negalty, the alternative penalty is based on the strict liability, criminal

On penalty, the alternative penalty is based on the strict liability, criminal state of mind distinction discussed in Sect. II (1) of this paper.

Philodologic folia contact to programme a finite Train of State - A design production of mentioning a more state of the	STATE SET STATES OF STATES OF THE SET STATES OF THE STATES	many (strings - 1 stringsmine) administration - 3 stream and - 1 strangers at 24th 4 motion	
Sec. 4. Possession of diseased meat or milk	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
for human food.	\$5 \$50.	None	V
N.H. Milk-\$25\$200. or max. 60 da. or both C. 184:41	Vt. \$50 \$300. T. 6:2092	Wisc. 1st. off Max. \$200 max. 6 mos. Subs. off \$200 \$50 30 da 6 mos. or be C. 97.36, 97.37,97.55	00., oth

Comment: On penalty, since statute treats possession as lesser offense, therefore violation. On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states place in regulatory chap.

Sec. 5. Imitations of butter or cheese not manufactured or sold.	Me. Stat. 1st off. max. \$100. 2d. off. max. \$200.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. lst. off\$25-\$50. Subs. off\$50\$100 or 10-90 da. or both C. 184:49, 54	Vt. Cf. T. 9:3523 \$100 - \$200.	Wisc. 1st. off. \$200. or 6 Subs. off.\$200-\$500 30 da6 mos. C. 97.52, 97.46, 97.	or

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

	وبالمانية والمانية والمراجع وبروانية المراجع والمراجع والمراجع والمراجع والمراجع والمراجع والمراجع	A Company of the Comp	ويستانونه بدروستجنلت وبرخيه
Sec. 6. Oleomargarine.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	lst. offmax. \$100. 2d. offmax. \$200.	None	V
N.H. 1st. off. \$25-\$50. Subs.off. \$50\$100. or 10-90 da. or both C. 184:52, 54	Vt. \$100\$500. T. 9:3445, 3482, 3483	Wisc. lst. off \$100\$50 or max. 3 mos. Subs. off \$500-\$1, or 6 mos 1 yr. C. 97.42, 97.72	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

CONTRACT PRODUCT PRODUCT AND EXPENSIONS CARRIED STATE OF THE PRODUCT OF THE PRODU			
Sec. 7. Imitations not sold.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	lst. off max. \$100. 2nd. off max. \$200.	None	V
N.H. Cf. C. 184:49,54 1st. off\$25-\$50. 2nd., subs. off\$50- \$100. or 10-90 da. or both.	Vt. Cf. T. 9:3523 \$100 - \$200	Wisc. 1st. off max. \$20 or max. 6 mos. Subs. off \$200 - 6 or 30 days - 6 mos.	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

Sec. 8. Renovated butter labeled.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
profet Tabeler	lst. off max. \$100. 2nd. off max. \$200.	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
1st.off\$25-\$50. Subs.off\$50-\$100 or 10-90 da. or both C. 184:47, 54	Cf. T. 9:3445 \$100 - \$500.	lst. off Max. \$200. max. 6 mos. Subs. off \$200-\$50 or 30 da6 mos. C. 97.45, 97.72	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

	والمستعمر المستهمية والمستهدد والمستعدية والمستعدد والمستعد والمستعدد والمستعد والمستعدد والمستع	والمراوات والمرا	h-on antiperis militario
Sec. 11. Bread offered for sale enclosed in	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
sanitary wrapper.	lst. off max. \$100. 2nd. Off max. \$200.	None	V
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 349:43, 54 Max. \$20.	\$5. ea. off. T. 18:4023	lst. off max. \$200. or max. 6 mos. Subs. off \$200\$50 or 30 da6 mos. or bo C. 97.66, 97.72	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

gaggar ngyngutti kunggassari icc suu kapunassa _{ssan} u qok pangkan satikagafastifasifaanan kankanin kak	esta, t uur- – da. akaste – westatiingaa a aagikali katikkikininto, a kaysikaa, apuni, a s dagaa kuulga s	and the state of t	
Sec. 12. Throwing or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
leaving samples of patent medicines upon doorsteps and streets.	\$20 \$1,000 or 30 da 6 mos.	None	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None specific	\$100 - \$300 T. 18:1504	None specific	
	Me. Stat. \$5 / gal. so treated		
	(,,)		
N.H. None specific. Cf. C. 143.27 \$25 - \$200	Vt. None	Wisc. 1st. offmax. \$20 max. 6 mos. Subs. off. \$200 30 da6 mos. or C. 97.61, 97.72	- \$500 or
Comment: On redrafting, chapter.	consolidate with scheme of	f coverage in regulat	tory
Sec. 14. Sale of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
adulterated candy and brandy drops.	\$50 - \$100	None	ν
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
1st. off. \$10-\$100 Subs.off. \$50-\$500 or 1 yr. or both C. 145:3, 18	\$10 - \$25 T. 7:656	lst. off max. 9 or max. 6 mos. Subs. off. \$200 - or 30 da6mos. or Cf. C. 97.25, 97.7	\$500 r both

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. and N.H. coverage and consolidation. Other states put it in regulatory chapter.

nappun dan kapadatan - (ange, a kair kapadindustina, kuminud bahistada, 14 angkatipuh na sangunkadingahah	nut bigtilline gyrder-r ^e lyndigawy ynysilygyttidgathigad; y i bethiligang sprillipse ir ster-ri hjendysech a d blisherri sonother sost	n med hand hand had been been been been been been been bee	
Sec. 15. Offering prize candy for sale.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
orize candy for said.	Max. \$20 or max. 30 days.	None	PM
N.H. Cf. C. 146:3, 18 1st. off. \$10-\$100 Subs. off. \$50-\$500 or 1 yr. or both	Vt. None	Wisc. None	
omment: On redrafting, cf	. N.H. coverage and consol	idation in regulatory	r
Sec. 16. Re-use of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
parrels for food.	lst. off max. \$100 2d. off max. \$200	None	٧
N.H. Cf. C. 146:3, 18 Deleterious containers lst. off. \$10-\$100 Subs.off. \$50-\$500 or max. 1 yr. or both	Vt. None	Wisc. None	ı
omment: On redrafting, cf	. N.H. coverage and consol	idation in regulatory	r
Sec. 17. Spitting in	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
oublic places.	Max. \$20.	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$25 C. 147:18 - 22	Cf. breach of peace T. 13:1021 \$25 or 30 da. or both	Max. \$100. or max. 6 mos. or both C. 146.08	
1	מאמי המל א	, , , , , ,	

No annual accordinates I worster from the construction for the language of the construction of the con	co markette - Jenghartanibhlia - h historiet manife destroire - enetheris e base - e scale	industrial management of the Contract of the C	on a sum their receive an administrative beautiful to the sum of t
Sec. 18. Depositing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
rubbish on another's land.	Max. \$25	None	V
N , H , such that the following N	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 249:27, in public place Max. \$25	None	Cf. 60.72, dumping in town \$5 - \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both	
Comment: None			
Sec. 18-A. Use of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
electrical fences.	Max. \$100. or max. 90 da. or both	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, sho	ould this be indexed or in	cluded in regulatory	
Sec. 19. Threatening	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
display of and carrying concealed firearms or weapons.	Max. \$100 or max. 90 days	None	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 585:26, 27 Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both	Max. \$200 or max. 2 yrs. or both T. 13:4003	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 941.23	

Comment: On penalty, by comparison to other states, the M sanction seems better. Cf. the way present provisions recognize this element of aggravation with the major felonies in RMS.

anda-arministe. 1 Suring and experiment and experiment and experiment and experiment and assume a security and	الداء والمتعارض والمتعارض المتعارض المتعارض والمتعارض وا	en er verste burgeren – "Allegeren er bereiten er erenen er	
Sec. 20. Treating of gunshot wounds.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
gansnoo woanas.	Max. \$100.	None	٧
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100. C. 587:19	Max. \$100 T. 13:4012	Cf. C.966.20, report deaths. \$5 - \$200 or 30 da3 mos.	rting
Comment: On penalty, would	d PM criminal classificatio	n aid enforcement?	
Sec. 20-A. Dangerous	Me. Stat.	magandaceres-tender analos - 4 escripturalmoquere paramorri bank fundar-re bayalpung/a organisma MPC mandaga disan	Rec.
knives.	\$500. or max. 90 da. or both	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 585:26 \$100 or 1 yr. or both	None	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 941.24	
Comment: On redrafting, ci	C. Wisc. scheme, consolidat	e with RMS Sec. 19	
Sec. 20-B. X-ray	Me. Stat.	MPC characters	Rec.
shoe-fitting machines.	Max. \$100.	None	v
N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	Max. \$200. or max. 60 da. or both C. 941.34 (1959)	
Comment: On penalty, cf. W	lise. sanction.		

Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
Max. \$100 or max. 1 mo. or both	None	PM
Vt. Max. \$100 or max. 30 da. or both T. 20:3131	Wisc. \$25 - \$500 or 6 mos. or both C. 167.10	
	nd 24. Cf. regulat	ory scheme
Me . Stat . See the second se	MPC	Rec
Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both	None	PM
Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or 2 30 da6 mos. or both. T. 20:3131-3135	\$25 - \$500 or da6 mos. or C. 167.10	-
	nd 21. Cf. regulat	ory
A namezonia	MPC	Daa
Me. Stat.	\$1-0-1 Except while	Rec
\$2 / offense	None	V
weed to the state of the commence of the state of the sta	An-A-C Discussion And Annual Principles Annual Principles And Annu	***************************************
	l mo. or both Vt. Max. \$100 or max. 30 da. or both T. 20:3131 consolidate RMS Sec. 21 artory chapters. Me. Stat. Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both Vt. Max. \$100 or 2 30 da6 mos. or both. T. 20:3131-3135	Vt. Wisc. Max. \$100 or max. \$25 - \$500 or 30 da. or both 6 mos. or both Consolidate RMS Sec. 21 and 24. Cf. regulated tory chapters. Me. Stat. MPC Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both Vt. Wisc. Max. \$100 or 2 30 da6 mos. or both. T. 20:3131-3135 Misc. State or da6 mos. or C. 167.10 Misc. Consolidate RMS Sec. 24 and 21. Cf. regulated and 21. Cf.

Sec. 29. Placing Obstructions on any	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
traveled road.	Max. \$10 / offense	Cf. Dr. 11: 211.2, reckless conduct M	(M)
N.H. Max. \$25 or max. 6 mos.or both C. 570:7	Vt. Max. \$100 or max. 30 da. or both T. 19:43, 44	Wisc. Max. \$2000 or max. 10 yrs. or both C. 941.03	
	other states and dangeround Wisc. general provisions		nduct
Sec. 30. Dumping of	Me. Stat.	index-1-mass indexing medical for quadratic or below to be a supplication of the supp	Rec
rubbish in highways.	Max. \$50.	None	V
N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$25 C. 147:21	\$10 - \$50 T. 24:2201	Max. \$50 or max. 30 days C. 60.70	
Comment: On redrafting,	cf. Wisc. provision and co	overage of RMS Sec. 29.	
Sec. 31. Throwing of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
oottles, etc., on nighways.	Max. \$10	Cf. Dr. 11:211.2, reckless conduct M	(PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
		Cf. C. 941.03	

Comment: On penalty, in view of dangerousness, should be a criminal PM provision. On redrafting, cf. MPC and Wisc. provisions. Need a categorization of these highway obstruction offenses, RMS C. 137:29 - 31.

Sawdust within limits of highway. \$10 - \$50 each offense None offense			THE RESIDENCE OF WHICH AND AND PARTY TO SERVE STREET, CAN ADMINISTRATIVE AND AND ADMINISTRATIVE ADMINISTRATI	
### Stat. Max. \$50 or max. So or max.		Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Cf. C. 147.21, Rubbish Max. \$25 Rubbish Max. \$25 Rubbish Rub		•	None	V
Rubbish Max. \$25 \$10 - \$50 Max. \$50 or max. 30 days. Comment: On redrafting, combine with rubbish provision RMS C. 137:30 in a general scheme. Comment	N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Gec. 32-A. Abandonment Of airtight containers. Max. \$50 or max. 30 days or both. N.H. Vt. Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 147:21A Comment: None Me. Stat. Me. Stat. Mex. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 167.25 Me. Stat. Me. Stat. Mec.	Rubbish	Rubbish	Rubbish. Max. \$50 or max.	
Max. \$50 or max. None None None None None None None None Max. \$50 or max. None Max. \$50 or max. None Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 147:21A Comment: None None Sec. 33. Begging, etc., evidence of being a tramp; refusing to to labor. None None None Me. Stat. MPC None Wisc.		combine with rubbish pro	vision RMS C. 137:30 i	n a
Max. \$50 or max. 30 days or both. N.H. Vt. Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 147:21A Comment: None Me. Stat. Wisc. Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 167.25 Me. Stat. MPC Evidence of being a tramp; refusing to 30 da 6 mos. None None Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 167.25	name and the second	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 147:21A Comment: None Sec. 33. Begging, etc., evidence of being a tramp; refusing to 30 da 6 mos. None Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 167.25 MPC MPC None None Wisc.	oi airtight containers.	•	None	PM
30 da. or both C. 147:21A Comment: None Sec. 33. Begging, etc., evidence of being a tramp; refusing to labor. Me. Stat. 30 da. or both C. 167.25 MPC MPC Wisc.	N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Sec. 33. Begging, etc., Me. Stat. MPC evidence of being a tramp; refusing to 30 da 6 mos. None labor. N.H. Vt. Wisc.	30 da. or both	None	30 da. or both	
evidence of being a tramp; refusing to 30 da 6 mos. None labor. N.H. Vt. Wisc.	Comment: None			
tramp; refusing to 30 da 6 mos. None labor. None None Vt. Wisc.		Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Anni Millian Paris, M	tramp; refusing to	30 da 6 mos.	None	(M)
Max. 15 mos. Max. \$100 or Max. 6 mos.	N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
C. 576:1 max. 6 mos. C. 947.02 T. 13:3901, 3902	Max. 15 mos. C. 576:1			

Comment: On redrafting, this area needs reconsideration. Hopefully MPC in final form will cover it. Cf. Wisc. provision and application of general provisions addressed to all.

Sec. 34. Tramps entering	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
dwelling, kindling fire in highway, etc.	Max. 2 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11: 221.2, 211.3	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 2 yrs. C. 576:2	6 mos 2 yrs. T. 13:3905	Max. 6 mos. C. 947.02 Also cf. C. 943.30 941.30),
Comment: On redrafting, cf provisions concerning the sthe extent these cover, sep	everal crimes included. I	or. 11:221.2, 211.3.	al To
Sec. 35. Malicious	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
injury to person or property by tramp.	Max. 5 yrs.	See comment	(F3)
N.H. Max. 5 yrs. C. 576:3	Vt. 1 - 5 yrs. T. 13:3906	Wisc. Cf. C. 943.01, cridamage to property Max. \$200 or max. mos. or both	r
Comment: On redrafting, cf or property, Dr. 11:211.1, undesirable.			ion is
Sec. 36. Nonresident	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
tramps sleeping or lodging in barns without permission.	\$20. If default, min. 4 mos. 1st. off.; min. 6 mos. 2d off.	See comment	(PM)
N • H •	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. T. 13:3901	Max. 6 mos. C. 947.02	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. provision. Discrimination v. nonresident tramps may violate Art. IV, C. 2 of U. S. Constitution or at the least seems unnecessary. Cf. MPC Dr. 11:221.2.

Disprised best ferbysser 2-4 disprise server server stepen A blomen behalfder ville förstlendadt skuldinger ser	от при	т «жалабаға жей» — қаза інпійствінің Айатыры, 4 ірліф — алаапқалағы — алафыя а	
Sec. 39. Vagrant, tramp or beggar refusing to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
Leave dwelling house on request.	Max. 30 days and max. \$10. If default, add 30 days.	See comment	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. 572:50 Max. \$50 and max. 1 yr., general provision	6 mos 2 yrs. T. 13:3905	Cf. C. 947.02 Max. 6 mos. and cf C. 943.14, max. \$2 max. 6 mos. or bot	00 or
Comment: On redrafting, cf. general provision covers it,			
Sec. 41. Rogues, vaga-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
conds, idle persons, etc., commitment.	Max. 90 days	None	(PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 570:25	None	Max. 6 mos. C. 947.02, vagrancy, etc.	
Comment: On redrafting, cf. C. 137:33 and cf. MPC final	version. To repeat, are	ea needs reconsiderat	ion.
Sec. 42. Marathon dances; walkathons.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
	Max. \$500	None	V
No.H	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$500 C. 570:23	None	To attend - \$5-\$25 c 10 da. or both To operate - \$100-\$5 10 da 1 yr. or bo C. 175.15	00 or
Comment: On redrafting, cf	. MPC distinction.		

- the thirt things we have been been been proportionally and the second		The constant best book to the constant best book to the constant to the consta	
Sec. 43. Contracts in restraint of trade.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both	None	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$50-\$5000 or 6 mos 1 yr. or both C. 356:1,3,4	None	Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 133.01	
Comment: On redrafting, nee		cope, etc. Cf. Wisc.	
Sec. 44. Conspiring to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
monopolize trade.	Max. \$1000 or max. 6 mos. or both	None	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$50 - \$5000 or 6 mos 1 yr. or both C. 356:4	None	Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both C. 133.01	
Comment: On redrafting, co	f. Wisc. provision and con	solidate.	
Sec. 45. Profiteering	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
in necessities of life.	Max. \$1000 or max. 3 yrs. or both.	None	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$500-\$5000 and 1-5 yrs. C. 856:4	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, need the question of vagueness are 255 U.S. 81, etc.			

total matter to the contract t	i Machiell de la Baine, affinir de Stockeron à tourn, et aballel make a Christian constituent de		
Sec. 47. Profiteering in rents.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$1000 or max. 11 mos. or both	None	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 356:1, 4 \$50 - \$5000 or 6 mos1 yr. or both	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, need question of vagueness.	eds reconsideration and rai	ses due process	
Sec. 49. Regulation of radio waves;	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
disturbing reception.	\$10 - \$50	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Max. \$50 T. 24:2091-2093	None	
Comment: None			
Sec. 50. Discrimination	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
by reason of race, color, religious creed, ancestry or national origin at places of public accommodation.	lst. offmax. \$100 or 30 da. or both. Subs. offmax. \$500 or 30 da. or both.	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
\$10 - \$100 or 30 - 90 days C. 354:1,2,4	Max. \$500 or max. 30 da. or both T. 13:1451, 1452	Max. \$200 or max. 6 or both plus civil action for damages C. 942.04	mos.
Comment: None.			

Ch. 137.

	a kanaliyaniya qaastaa <u>a a</u> a a kinifiniy boriiyyiya a <u>a a</u> a kinifiniy boriiyyiya a	والمعاون والمرافعة والمراف	dadayiyi
Sec. 51. Budget planning business	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
prohibited.	Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: None.			
Sec. 54. Blind persons with guide dogs.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
with garde dogs.	\$100 - \$300	None	ν
N.H.	۷t.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: None.			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 138. Crimes against Marital or Family Status and Children.

Sec. 1. Desertion of wife or children in destitute circumstances or willful non-support, when a felony.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. or both.	MPC M Dr. 9:207.14	Rec. (F3)
N.H. Cf. C. 571:2 Max. \$300 or max. 15 mo. or both	Vt. Max. \$300 or max. 2 yrs. or both T. 15:202	Wisc. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. or both C. 52.05	

Comment: On penalty, to preserve distinction between Sec. 1 and 2 this must be F3. On basis of MPC and comparison to other statutes, should be M. On redrafting, combine Sec. 1 and 2 this chapter as MPC, persistent non-support.

Sec. 2. Desertion of wife with minor children in destitute circumstances and willful non-support, when a misdemeanor.	Me. Stat. Max. \$300 or max. 11 mos. or both.	MPC M Dr. 9:207.14	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 571:2 Max. \$300 or max. 15 mo. or both	Vt. Max. \$300 or max. 2 yrs. or both T. 15:202	Wisc. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. or both C. 52.05	

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate with Sec. 1 of this chapter.

Sec. 5. Abandonment of child under 6 years.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$500 or max. 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 9: 201.11,207.13 M	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 2 yrs. C. 571:3	Max. \$1000 or max. 10 yrs. or both T. 13:1303	Max. 3 yrs. С. 940.28	

Comment: On penalty, necessitated by present statutory coverage. On redrafting, MPC Dr. 11:211.1 provides F3 for such if bodily harm done. Assuming this, present section could be reduced to M consistent with MPC Dr. 9:201.11, 201.13, and RMS C. 138:6.

Townstrepower translation desirations of the second townstrepower second second translations and property than the second	nggapan magnisansish 1 gagamatilisi aggangiriyaanin santaanna nggara 4 baalininin inggisi ii baasyotti	THE STREET, SQUARE S	
Sec. 6. Cruelty to children.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100 or max. 11 mos.	MPC Cf. Dr. 9: 207.13 M	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 571:1	Vt. Max. \$500 or max. 2 yrs. or both T. 13:1304	Wisc. Cf. C. 947.15 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both	
Comment: None.			
Sec. 7. Permitting children in disorderly house.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100 or max. 60 days	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$20 C. 571:5	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1301, contributing to juven- ile delinquency Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both.	Wisc. \$10 - \$50 or 10 - 60 da. C. 176.32	
Comment: None.			
Sec. 8. Exhibiting children under 16 years of age or permitting begging.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100 or Max. 60 days	MPC Cf. Dr. 9: 207.13 M	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 571:6, employ- ment in public place, under 16; max. \$100	Vt. Cf. T. 13:1301, contributing to juvenile delinquency. Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both.	Wisc. Cf. C. 947.15, coruting to delinquer Max. \$500 or max. yr. or both.	ıcy
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. MPC and Wisc. general pr	ovisions.	

Sec. 9. Selling firearms or ammunition	Me. Stat.	MPC *H 1 Springer	Rec.
or dangerous weapons to children.	Max. \$100 or max. 60 days.	None	PM
N.H. Cf. C. 571:23, ammunition Max. \$100 or max. 3 mos. or both	<u>Vt.</u> \$10 - \$50 T. 13:4007	Wisc. Cf. C. 941.22, pistols only Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both.	
Comment: On redrafting, aspects of this subject.	consider consolidation v	vith Sec. 10 to cover al	.1
Sec. 10. Selling or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
giving air rifles to children under 14 years.	\$5 - \$20	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 571:20 Max. \$50	\$10 - \$50 T. 13:4007	None	
Comment: On redrafting,	consolidate with Sec. 9	of this chapter.	
Sec. 11. Sale of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
cigarettes to persons under 16 years.	Max. \$50 or max. 30 days.	None	PM
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	

والمتحارث والمتحارث والمتحارث والمتحارث والمتحارث والمتحارث والمتحارة والمتحارة ومستقدرات فجودو فوهم بمهدون ويهاريه ميدهد	taber v falled state (a. 1974) desse (a. 1974) desse de l'Arrich desse propresse de l'Arrich automateur à l'Arrich de l'Arrich	pricing the second seco	earn. Johnson Edition
Sec. 12. Selling or giving intoxicating	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
liquor to any child under 16 years.	Max. \$100 or max. 60 days.	None	PM
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 175:6, 182:1	max. 1 yr. T. 7:658	Wisc. Over 17 - \$100-\$500 or max. 60 da. Under 17 - \$200-\$500 or 30 da8 mos. C. 176.30	

Comment: On penalty, MPC provision for persistent offenders is comparable to Wisc. and Vt. maximums. On redrafting, combine with Sec. 12-A of this chapter.

desides desidente antidas administrativaturas produces accompanies designativas designativas antidas antidas a			
Sec. 12-a. Sale of near beer to minors	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
prohibited.	Max. \$100 or max. 60 days	None	PM
N.H. Max. \$500 or max. 6 mos. or both C. 175:6, 182:1	Vt. Cf. T. 7:658 Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr.	Wisc. Over 17 - \$100-\$500 of max. 60 da. Under 17 - \$200-\$500 of 30 da 8 mos. C. 176.30	

Comment: On penalty, MPC provision for persistent offenders is comparable to Wisc. and $\overline{\text{Vt.}}$ maximums. On redrafting, combine with Sec. 12 of this chapter.

Sec. 13. Selling narcotic drugs to children.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
	Max. \$1000 and max. 20 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 11:211.2 F2	F2
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 318.49, 49A 1st off 3-10 yrs.	None	Narcotics generally \$250 - \$5000 or 1-10 yrs. or both C. 161.01 - 161.275	

Comment: On penalty, MPC Dr. 4:6.07 will provide a maximum of 20 years for the more dangerous offenders.

gliste prz. e postępowie. postęti mos sich postęti i Soslobel na a temptesteri station a magnia ym duri den sich	gagyagikakiron bana Kanasan ingefisasy of agy kanapasan 2 populason of a penesa katahor gipa kejibaya begis	Emphassius pass,	ducaturismes editore to se
Sec. 13-A. Aiding in delinquency of child under 17 years.	Me. Stat. Max. \$500 or max. 11 mos. or both.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:1301	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 947.15	
Comment: On redrafting, MP offenses. But cf. Wisc. C.	C specifically rejects; in 947.15.	stead, looks to spec	ific
Sec. sections and the second contract contract contract contract the section contract contrac	Me. Stat.	MPC and approximately the second seco	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 139. Gambling. Bucket Shops. Lotteries. Beano.

	,		
Sec. 1. Pool selling, bookmaking and numbers game.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Max. \$2,000. and max. 2 yrs.	None	(M)
N.H. Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr. or both C. 577:1,14	Vt. Max. \$2,000. or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:2102	Max. \$5,000. or max. 1 yr. or both commercial gambling C. 945.03	

Comment: On redrafting, consider Wisc. consolidation and classification distinguishing on basis of commercial or not. Cf. C.945.02, 945.03.

Sec. 2. Keeping a gambling house or permitting gambling in house or shop.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100. or max. 4 mos.	MPC Rec. None (PM)
N.H. Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr. or both C. 577:6,14	Vt. Max. \$200. T. 13:2101	Wisc. Max. \$200. or max. 6 mos. or both If share earnings, \$5000 or 1 yr. or both. C. 945.03

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. scheme.

distance transportant is distanced someone spinoper, again, and aspectable administrated against a distance and	and the state of t	минеский <u>поменения и Майнана Венен — « муна</u> и поделення <u>подательностью поменения</u> по	
Sec. 3. Gambling.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	\$1 \$20.	None	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr. or both C. 577:7, 14	Max. \$5. T. 13:2132 If at gambling house, \$200. or 60 da.or both. T. 13:2133.	Max. \$500. or max. 6 mos. or both C. 945.02	

Comment: On penalty, other states treat participant more severely, and seems reasonable. On redrafting, cf. Wisc. scheme.

Ch. 139.

Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
Twice winnings to town where offense.	None	(V)
Vt.	Wisc.	
\$10 \$200 Winning or losing T. 13	None	
ain present scheme. On r	edrafting, cf. Wis	sc.
Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
Min. \$100. or min. 3 mos.	None	(PM
Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200. or max. 1 yr. or both. T. 13:2102	Of. C. 945.02 or 6 mos. or b C. 945.03, com \$5,000. or 1 y	oth with mercial,
. Wisc. scheme.		
Me. Stat.	MPC	D
African property to a control of	TH O	Rec
\$100. each offense	None	V
	merchine/pace	deligation of public
	town where offense. Vt. \$10 \$200 Winning or losing T. 13 ain present scheme. On r Me. Stat. Min. \$100. or min. 3 mos. Vt. Max. \$200. or max. 1 yr. or both.	Vt. Wisc. \$10 \$200 None Winning or losing T. 13 ain present scheme. On redrafting, cf. Wisc. Me. Stat. MPC Min. \$100. or min. 3 mos. None Vt. Wisc. Max. \$200. or max. 1 yr. or both. Cf. C. 945.02 com T. 13:2102 C. 945.03, com \$5,000. or 1 yr.

Sec. 11. Sale of, offering For sale or soliciting	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
orders for punch boards, seal cards, slot gambling machines, etc.	Max. \$100. or max. 4 mos.	None	М
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr. or both. C. 577:5, 14	Max. \$100. or max. 6 mo. or both. T. 13:2135	Max. \$5,000. or max. 1 yr. or bot C. 945.05	h.

business, should be M. On redrafting, cf. Wisc. provision.

AND SEAL AND	Companies of the property of the property of the companies of the property of	understateren einen verschiederstaten der	kensedinar - en jer u
Sec. 15. Keeping a bucket shop.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
•	Max. \$3,000. or max. 11 mos.	None	М
2d offense	2 - 5 yrs.		
N.H. lst. off. \$200-\$1000. 2nd. off. 6 Mos. C. 577:22	Vt. 1st. off. \$200-\$1000. 2d. off. Max. 6 mos. T. 13:2173	Wisc. Cf. C. 945.03 \$5,000. or 1 yr. or both.	

Comment: On redrafting, eliminate provision for 2d. offense since extended term Dr. 4:6.09 will cover it.

Company of the last special production of the last section of the last special production of the last section of the last sect	ري استندوز ما الموافق المورد والموافقة والمورد والموافقة والموافقة والموافقة والموافقة والموافقة والمساورة والمساورة	به استبست زمین استراد است در میشون به است به استراد	_
Sec. 18. Lotteries and schemes of chance;	Me. Stat.	MPC Rec	•
printing of tickets prima facie evidence.	1st. off. \$10-\$1,000. and max. 30 da.; 2d. off. 60 da.; 3d. off. 90 da.	None (PM)
N.H. Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr. C. 577:1	Vt. Max. \$200. or max. 1 yr. or both. T. 13:2102	Wisc. Max. \$500. or max. 6 mos. or both. C. 945.02 Commercial - Max. \$5,000. or max. 1 yr. or both. C. 945.03	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. scheme.

BLOGO - LANGERS OF ANTICONOMINATION - TO SERVE THE SERVE STATE OF THE SERVE STATE OF THE SERVE	namen a saman a	. ************************************	·
Sec. 21. Beano. 27. Penalty for	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
conducting without license.	Max. \$1,000.	None	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$500. or max. 1 yr. or both C. 577:1,14	Max. \$2,000. or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:2102	Max. \$500. or max. 6 mos. or both. C. 945.02	
Comment: On penalty, to On redrafting, cf. Wisc.	be consistent with Sec. 18, scheme.	this should be PM.	
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Comment:	,		

eritale-mirrota delevirata gripose, 4 dereminos esta mera haradoliga de mante a como 5 defectoria domo 4 merantes 4 m	and the second of the second s		
Sec. 1. Maliciously killing or injuring	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
domestic animals; stealing.	\$20 - \$500 or max. 4 yrs.	None	(F3)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 575:1	Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:403	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 947:10	

Comment: On penalty, to maintain distinction with Sec. 2 must be F3, but is out of line with other states. Cf. RMS C. 138:6, Cruelty to children, which is M. On redrafting, consolidate as Wisc. provision as a M.

Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
\$5 - \$200 or max. 11 mos.	None	M
Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both T. 13:403	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 747.10	
	\$5 - \$200 or max. 11 mos. Vt. Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	\$5 - \$200 or None max. 11 mos. Wisc. Max. \$200 or max. Max. \$500 or 1 yr. or both max. 1 yr.

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate with Sec. 1 of this chapter. Cf. Wisc. provision.

Sec. 3. Shooting of pigeons and other birds for amusement; not applicable to wild game.	Me. Stat. Max. \$50 or max. 30 days.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 575:7	Vt. Max. \$50 or max. 30 da. or both T. 9:406	Wisc. Cf. C. 947.10 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr.	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. consolidation within general provision.

angles and the state of the sta	* Tour I to a temperatura at legislaran nepadhalista temperatura nepada at legislaran in temperatura de legislaran	ri <u>nagitigatatakin-l'akusi</u> -si bagi a bandi - a sa _{ri} pinali mag a <u>Matanapina angin-si bagi</u> -si batah-	A Parent Street - Land Market Street
Sec. 4. Premeditated fights between	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
animals.	Max. \$200 or 10 da6 mos.	None	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 577:17	None	Cf. C. 947.10 Max. \$500 or max 1 yr.	•
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. Wisc. consolidation	within general provision	on.
Sec. 6. Keeping places	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
for fighting or baiting dogs, cocks or other creatures.	Max. \$50 or max. 2 mos.	None	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 577:17, Promotion Max.\$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	None	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 947.10	
Comment: On redrafting, o	f. Wisc. consolidation	within general provisi	on.
Sec. 7. Owning or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
training any bird or animal to fight	Max. \$50 or max. 30 days.	None	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 577.17	None	Cf. C. 947.10 Max. \$500 or max 1 yr.	•

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. consolidation within general provisions.

كالتفاقيات فتعاوي والتفاقية والمتفائدة في المتفاقة والتفاقية والتفاقية والمتفاقة والتفاقية والمتفاقة والتفاقية	والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقالة والمستقال والمستقالة و	والواقا يمدوه وخالفها ورويها بالمالية والمالية والمالية والمسابقة والمسابقة والمسابقة	Manager Processor States of States
Sec. 8. Officers may enter buildings where	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
birds or animals kept for	Max. \$100 or	M	M
unlawful training;	max. 11 mos.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30	
resistance to.			
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 587:5,	Max. \$500 or	Max. \$500 or	
Obstructing officer	max. 3 yrs.	max. 1 yr.	
Max. \$300 or max.	T. 13:3001	c. 946.41	
l yr.			

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate within MPC general provision for Obstructing Administration of Law or Other Governmental Function. Cf. RMS C. 135:22 and 31, obstructing officer. 2 yrs. and 1 yr. respectively.

Sec. 9. Exhibition of bears; menageries excepted.	Me. Stat. Max. \$20 or max. 30 days	MPC None	Rec. PM
N.H. lst off \$25 2d. off \$50 Subs.offmax. \$500 C. 469:1, 5	Vt. None	Wisc. General provision - Wildlife Exhibition \$50 - \$100 or 30 da 6 mos. or both C. 29.585, 29.63, 2	• -

Comment: On redrafting, cf. Wisc. provision, part of broader regulatory licensing system.

هجه بديده متواهدته استعادته والمتراوية والمتراوية والمستوية والمستوية والمستويدة والمستويدة والمستويدة		ويتبادين ويدود وسواد فالمستخصوص المشاه وسيوي استبطه المجبيك أفعاد يبهيك فالشاري فالشاري	photosity.
Sec. 10. Railroads to give cars containing	Me. Stat.	MPC Rec.	•
animals continuous passage and preference to other freight.	\$50 - \$500 each offense	None V	
N.H. Max. \$500 C. 575:11	<u>Vt.</u> Cf. T. 13:461 \$50 - \$200	Wisc. Cf. C. 192.21, detention in terminal C. 192.54 \$10 - \$1000	l

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate Sections 10, 11, 12.

Sec. 11. Animals brought into state allowed rest, shelter, food and water.	Me. Stat. \$50 - \$500 each offense	MPC None	Rec.
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 575:8, 11	\$50 - \$200	Cf. C. 192.54	
Max. \$500	T. 13:461	\$10 - \$1000	

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate with sections 10 and 12.

Sec. 12. Time of confinement extended upon request; sheep.	Me. Stat. \$50 - \$500 each offense	MPC None	Rec.
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 575:8, 11	\$50 - \$200	Cf. C. 192.54	
Max. \$500	T. 13:461	Max. \$10 - \$1000	

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate with Sections 10 and 11.

Sec. 19. Officers may interfere to prevent	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
cruelty; interference with officer, misdemeanor.	Max. \$100 or max. 11 mos.	M Cf. Dr. 8:208.30	M
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 587:5 Obstructing officer Max. \$300 or max. 1 yr.	Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs. T. 13:3001	Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr. C. 946.41	

Comment: On redrafting, consolidate within MPC general provision for obstructing administration or law or other governmental function. Cf. RMS C. 135:22 and 31, obstructing officer. 2 yrs. and 1 yr. respectively.

Sec. 21. Docking	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
norses! tails.	Max. \$100.	None	v
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$300 or max. 1 yr. or both C. 575:5	Cf. T. 13:403 Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	Cf. C. 947.10 Max. \$500 or max. 1 yr.	
omment: On redrafting, c	f. Wisc. general provision	on and consolidate.	
Sec. 27. Vivisection in	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
chools supported wholly or in part by public noney.	\$10 - \$25	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	Cf. C. 947.10 allows bona fi experiments Max. \$500 or	de
omment: On redrafting, c	f. Wisc. general provision	on.	
Sec. 28. Sale of diseased horses.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Iseased norses.	\$5 - \$100 or max. 6 mos.	None	(PM)
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 575:1 Max. \$200 or max. 1 yr. or both	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, c	f. State v. Prince (1915), 77 N.H. 581, 94A	.966.

lakumen apuntun paljara konzuen untuk kapan arabikahan Alpunyon appi himpen kapa eti peruhan abri gorgina	Philippinethylogorous - recovered visquipties the title and palarited backway movieties palarited backways and	dann i gearraigh a' bhaigh i gcrifhin na na aigeann a' ba n ar a' a na a ghar Albannaidh Righa, i bhalaide a banaigh	A STREET,
Sec. 29. Moving picture films not to involve in	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
preparation deliberate cruelty to animals.	Max. \$100 or max. 3 mos. or both.	None	(PM)
N II	11 1	I.I.	
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, i category suffice?	s this provision needed?	If so, would not	violation
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
<u>N.H.</u>	Vt.	Wisc.	
	NA PROMINCE	granded Stability Show	
Comment:			
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
			
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
nere hazing sacrosine	population	enting termedica	
Comment:			
specime tempera had silme of high discourance on a market principal entering and principal and principal entering places.	an - 1 Markat Part Spring program (Markat Markat	a starophyra yw Sa, a fallagywy Frinchwyllyna oligia a'r rainchaegannolynn a bhallath diwar	rr daga ke-taung kerangak daga ke-taun

Ch. 141. Nuisances.

hilandin padalagan kalishadin Ipadinishangangan adalikan Arbandon malikilikan masam shali ipalipad	gerfa _{r de} nte p _{rodu} er er kladen dekonspreisynger – i dikking klasperferedspreidseligen diskeligen de bestelligen diskeligen diskeligen diskeligen de bestelligen diskeligen de bestelligen de bestelligen diskeligen de bestelligen diskeligen de bestelligen de b	SAGENNING VERNESTEINE SA SEINESTEINE VERSEN	
Sec. 1, 2. Common nuisances	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
Marbanoes	\$200 - \$1000 and 60 da11 mos. If default, add 60 da 11 mos.	None	(M)
N.H. Cf. C. 544:1-41 Injunction and contempt	Vt. Cf. T.24:2121 Abatement in equity	Wisc. Cf. prov. for injur Abatement generally C. 146.14, 280.20	
Comment: On redrafting, o	ther states give nuisance g in specific sections. This	enerally civil consec	

Sec. 4. Liability of	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
owner, common nuisance.	\$200 - \$1000 and 60 da11 mos. If default, add 60 da11 mos.	None	(M)
N.H. Cf. C. 544:1 - 41 Injunction and contempt	Vt. Cf. T. 24:2121 Abatement in equity	Wisc. Cf. prov. for Abatement general Co. 146.14, 280	erally
Comment: On redrafting, c	onsolidate with Sec. 1. t	his chapter. Cons	sider

comment thereto.

terministrativas infrascripti i	المتعارفة المتعارفة والمتعارفة وا	المطالطة بالقادانية المدواسات المساولية المدارة المالكورين والمسوية والكلام المراجعة والمراجعة والمراجعة المساورة والمراجعة وا	
Sec. 8. When places assigned for unwhole-	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
some employment become offensive.	Max. \$100/mo. plus abatement	None	(V)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. C. 147:15	None	cf. c. 66.052	

Comment: On redrafting, cf. adequacy of general contempt powers of court.

Sec. 9. Buildings for		MPC	Rec.
anufacture of powder	Max. \$100. plus abatement	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
omment: On redraft	ing, put in regulatory cha	pter.	
ec. 10. Burning of	f Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
ricks.	Max. \$200	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Adaption a supported to the design of the support o	ing, put in regulatory cha		n.
ec. 11. Dumping of omestic waste.	Me. Stat. \$25 - \$100 each offense	MPCNone	Rec. V
N.H. Cf. C. 249:27	<u>Vt.</u> Cf. T. 13:302	Wisc. Cf. C. 346.9	4-along highw

Comment: On redrafting, put in regulatory chapter dealing with conservation of waterways.

	r der vijerskieri (som klauspreder, 14 klassiereksekskierischen der soon statum ein his bespress kandens en een b. 4 een b.	indo se kananye shirifii Maliya dagi kantibo — u pekarye mad kandarrikanayo si maransa	and the control of th
Sec. 12. Possession of poisonous snakes.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
or porsonous snakes.	Max. \$100. plus abatement	None	٧
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, p	out in regulatory chapte:	r.	
Sec. 14. Bulldozing	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
of rivers, streams and brooks.	\$100 - \$500	None	٧
N. H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, pof waterways. Cf. regulat			servation
Sec. 15. Penalty and	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
abatement of nuisance; no other specific provision.	Max. \$100 plus abatement	None	(V)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	

Comment: On redrafting, other states give nuisances generally civil consequences and cover criminal aspect in specific sections. This seems a better solution.

AND MAINTENANT CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR OF THE C	nt sit tamor belitter flyn i brinnin o'r hannarrot nawn belinder o'r hannar rollan o'y beliterad bellin o'r belind bellin o'r bellin bellin o'r bellin belli	to a progression of the progression who are the progression to the progression of the pro	na Stranger and American Services of the
Sec. 16. Bushes, trees and stumps removed from area flowed by dam erected on public water.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100.	MPC None	Rec. V
N.H. Cf. C. 482:21,32	Vt. None	Wisc. Cf. C. 31.34, flow water regulated \$50 - \$1000	of
Comment: On redrafting, put waterways. Cf. regulatory s		aling with conservat	ion of
Sec. 17. Motorboats equipped with suitable mufflers.	Me. Stat. \$5 - \$25 At night, max. \$50.	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 270:18, 25 broader provision Max. \$100 or max. 1 yr. or both	Vt. Cf. T. 25:45 broader provision lst. off\$300 or 3 mos. Subs.off\$500 or 6 mos. or both	Wisc. \$10 - \$50 or max. 30 da. or both C. 30.60	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	, regulatory schemes of oth	ner states in regula	tory
Sec. 17-A. Certain lights prohibited along highways.	Me. Stat. Max. \$100	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Max. \$100 C. 249:50	<u>Vt.</u> None	Wisc. None	

Comment: On redrafting, put in chapter covering regulation of highways.

Sec. 23. Stationary,	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
nternal combustion or steam engine not used without license from cown officers.	Max. \$100. plus abatement	None	V
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
comment: On redrafting,	put in regulatory chaptes	r,	
Sec. 24. Blasting rocks, notice given.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
	\$5 / offense	None	v
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Cf. general provisions re. explosives C. 158	Cf. broad regulation of explosives T. 20:3065	Cf. regulatory chapters.	
Comment: On redrafting,	put in regulatory chaptes	r.	
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:			

Ch. 142. Timber upon Rivers, Streams and Adjacent Lands.

Sec. 1. Unlawful conversion of timber.	Me. Stat. \$20 per log	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. Cf. C. 489:1-12	Vt. Cf. T. 25:207 Triple dam.	Wisc. Cf. C. 30.083 Double dam.	

Comment: On redrafting, this chapter needs reconsideration and redrafting. The civil content of RMS Sec. 1 and h belong in regulatory section as civil remedies.

Sec. 2. Such unlawful conversion declared larceny.	Me. Stat. See. C. 132:1	MPC Rec. Cf. Dr. 4:206.15 See
N.H.	Vt.	C.132:1 <u>Wisc.</u>
C. 489:12 Accord	None	Cf. C. 943.37 Max. \$200 or max. 6 mos. or both

Comment: On redrafting, if desire a separate section from general larceny, it belongs in regulatory chapter. If so, draft more broadly, i.e., don't limit purpose and include content of C. 142:9.

Sec. 4. Right of owner to search mill, boom or raft for lost logs, obstruction of.	Me. Stat. \$20 - \$50	MPC None	Rec.
N.H. None	Vt. None	Wisc. Cf. C. 30.083 double damages	

Comment: On redrafting, this needs reconsideration and redrafting. The civil content of RMS Sec. 4 belongs in regulatory section as civil remedies.

conversio sleepers,	Unlawful n of railroad ship knees or ber on ponds ms.	Me. Stat. \$10 each offense	MPC None	Rec.
N.H.		Vt.	Wisc.	
None		None	None	
Comment:	On redrafting,	combine larceny conte	nt with Sec. 2 of this	chapter.
Sec.		Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H. Comment:		Vt.	Wisc.	
Sec.	nggada, anala apada pala kalendara per palaman manga di ma i Balan	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
<u>N.H.</u>		Vt.	Wisc.	
Comment:				

Ch. 143. Crimes against the Sovereignty of the State.

Machinet Sport plants grifted 3 300 milestatische Statische ausschaftliche von Wahrt und erstelle Ausschaftliche Ausschaftlich	aganginangani ka sikulik dinake-se _{kalan} agangangangka kalananankan kanan-kanan kanan ke kesahi. Mengapak-sebagah-sanan	الله المستقيدة المستقيدة المستقدية المستقدية المستقدية المستقدية عند المستقدية عند المستقدية المناور	new hat Panish to a Remissor was a
Sec. 1. Treason.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
	Life	None	Fl
<u>N.H.</u>	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. 25 yrs.	Death	Life	
c. 586:1	T. 13:3401	c. 946.01	
Comment: None.			
and Product State of State of			
Sec. 2. Misprison of treason.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
oi treason.	Max. \$1000 or max. 5 yrs.	None	F3
	nax. / yrs.		
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$2000 or	Max. \$2000 or	None	
max. 7 yrs.	5 - 10 yrs. or both		
Comment: None.			
migrant confession from the depart			
Sec. 4. Advocating or	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
aiding in overthrow of government by force or violence.	Max. \$5000 or max. 5 yrs. or both	None	F3
vrorence.	5 yrs. or boun		
N.H. Max. \$5000 or max.	Vt. Max. \$1000 or max.	Wisc. Max. \$5000 or max.	
10 yrs. or both C. 587:36	3 yrs. or both T. 13:3405	10 yrs.or both C. 946.03	
		, , -	
Comment: None.			

ANTIC TARGETURE THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY O	را الله الله الله الله الله الله الله ال		-ind Single Control Control Control
Sec. 6. State seal, removal of, injury to	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
and neglect or refusal to deliver up.	Max. \$5000 and 1 - 5 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 8:208,30	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	Cf. T. 13:3006 Neglect of duty Max. \$1000 or max. 1 yr.	Cf. C. 946.72 Tampering with public Max. \$1,000 or max. 2 or both. Cf. C. 946.12, max. \$ or max. 1 yr.	yrs.
Comment: On penalty, assumdamage, etc., M is comparable function. On redrafting, comparations	Le to MPC provision of o	bstructing governmenta	
Sec. 7. Use of great seal	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
in any place but office of secretary of state.	Max. \$3000 and max. 3 yrs.	Cf. Dr. 8:208.30	(M)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
None	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, cf.	. MPC provision for obst	ructing governmental f	unction.
Sec. 8. Use of state spal for commercial	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
purposes.	Max. \$300 or max. 30 days.	Cf. M Dr. 2:206.24	(PM)
N.H.	Vt.	Wisc.	
Max. \$100 or max. 6 mos. C. 574:1,2	None	None	
Comment: On redrafting, con deceptive business practice.	nsider inclusion within	MPC general provision	on

SERVEL - SERVICION CONTRACTOR CONTRACTOR OF SERVICIONAL PROSECUCION OF SERVICION SERVI	anderstättingsprogram og den som i styreng till hellstättingsprograms og syngen gibb i den som et till för av d	ندمهببيشهم الخارميسيدة الخلائقة كالتفاعل ويستارهم الخويدانكيسيدة	- company
Sec. 9. Books and papers, removal from state offices, secretion, mutilation or refusal to return.	Me. Stat. Max. \$5000 and 1 - 3 yrs.	MPC Cf. Dr. 8:208.30	Rec.
N.H. None	Vt. Cf. T. 13:3001 Max. \$500 or max. 3 yrs.	Wisc. Cf. C. 946.72 Max. \$1,000 or max. 2 yrs.	
	Impeding public officers. f. MPC general provisions	Tampering with public records. for theft, property	damage,
obstructing governmental fu	nction.		
Sec. 10. Falsely assuming to be or act as state	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
official.	Max. \$5000 and 1 - 5 yrs.	Cf. M Dr. 8: 208.28, 208.30	М
N.H. Cf. C. 587:22 police officer or sheriff - \$300; state police-\$500 or 6 mos. or both.	Vt. \$15 or 30 da. T. 13:3002	Wisc. Cf. C. 946.69 - pu officer or employe Max. \$500 or max. 946.70 - peace off Max. \$100 or max.	ee 1 yr. Cicer
Comment: On penalty, MPC general Contracting, cf. MPC general Contractions of the Contraction of the Contrac		s M.	
Sec.	Me. Stat.	MPC	Rec.
N.H.	<u>Vt.</u>	Wisc.	
Comment:			